Series Outline

- 1. Correspondence, 1952-1985 undated
- 2. Manuscripts and Speeches, 1967
- 3. Oregon State University Administrative Records, 1949-1976
- 4. Funeral and Memorial Documents, 1986-1998
- 5. Newspaper Clippings, Articles, and Other Works re: Bernard Malamud, 1949-2006
- 6. Photographs and Audio/Visual Materials, 1952 1986-2007 undated
- 7. Books by and about Bernard Malamud, 1952-2007

Detailed Description of the Collection

Box

1. Correspondence, 1952-1985 undated

The bulk of this series is comprised of letters exchanged between Malamud and two colleagues from his Oregon years - Chester Garrison of Oregon State University and Sylvan Karchmer of the University of Oregon. The series is rounded out by a small collection of communications dating to Malamud's time on staff at Oregon State College.

C CL 1065 1085 Indatad 1

I Folder	Correspondence: Garrison, Chester, 1965-1985 undated
	Company and many Malamud to Chaster Company 2 nages handy witten December 29, 1065. December
1.1	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 3 pages handwritten. December 28, 1965., December 28, 1965
1.2	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page typed. July 18, 1966., July 18, 1966
1.3	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 2 pages typed. [Notes in page 1 top margin] December 24, 1966., December 24, 1966
1.4	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 2 pages typed. January 5, 1967., January 5, 1967
1.5	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 2 pages handwritten. [Note in page 2 right margin] May 8, 1967., May 8, 1967
1.6	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page handwritten. October 24, 1967., October 24, 1967
1.7	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page typed. May 31, 1968., May 31, 1968
1.8	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 1 page typed. [Air Mail] July 26, 1968., July 26, 1968
1.9	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 2 pages typed. [Note in page 2 bottom margin] September 27, 1969., September 27, 1969
1.10	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison 1 page typed. October 4, 1969., October 4, 1969
1.11	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 1 page typed. December 27, 1971., December 27, 1971
1.12	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page handwritten. May 12, 1972., May 12, 1972
1.13	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page typed. June 4, 1972., June 4, 1972
1.14	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 2 pages typed. June 24, 1973., June 24, 1973
1.15	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 2 pages handwritten. January 21, 1974., January 21, 1974
1.16	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page handwritten. January 27, 1974., January 27, 1974
1.17	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page typed. [Envelope] March 28, 1974. [2 copies], March 28, 1974
1.18	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 2 pages typed. [Note in page 2 bottom margin] June 6, 1974., June 6, 1974
1.19	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 2 pages handwritten. November 18, 1974., November 18, 1974
1.20	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page handwritten. September 22, 1975., September 22, 1975
1.21	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page typed. October 2, 1975., October 2, 1975
1.22	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page handwritten. [Postcard] October 11, 1975.,
	October 11, 1975
1.23	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page typed. [Envelope] August 25, 1976., August 25, 1976
1.24	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 1 page handwritten. [Postcard] October 7, 1976., October 7, 1976

1.25	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 1 page typed. [Note in right margin] March 16, 1977., March 16, 1977
1.26	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page handwritten. [Postcard] April 24, 1977., April 24, 1977
1.27	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 2 pages typed. September 4, 1977., September 4, 1977
1.28	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 2 page typed. September 20, 1978., September 20, 1978
1.29	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 4 pages handwritten. January 10, 1979., January 10, 1979
1.30	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 3 pages typed. August 16, 1979., August 16, 1979
1.31	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page handwritten. December 20, 1979., December 20, 1979
1.32	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 2 pages typed. July 14, 1980., July 14, 1980
1.33	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 2 pages handwritten. April 20, 1981., April 20, 1981
1.34	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 1 page handwritten. November 6, 1981., November 6, 1981
1.35	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page typed. October 21, 1982., October 21, 1982
1.36	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page typed. [Attachment: "God's Grace, Inquiry." January 1983.] January 11, 1983., January 1983 January 11, 1983
1.37	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 1 page typed. [Note in bottom margin] April 20, 1983., April 20, 1983
1.38	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 2 pages handwritten. May 31, 1983., May 31, 1983
1.39	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page typed. July 14, 1983., July 14, 1983
1.40	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 1 page typed. September 18, 1984., September 18, 1984
1.41	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page handwritten. [Note printed on back] January 1, 1984., January 1, 1984
1.42	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester Garrison. 1 page handwritten. [Attachment: <i>Peanuts</i> comic strip. August 14] August 22, 1984., August 14 August 22, 1984
1.43	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 1 page typed. [Attachment: Photograph. May 1985, and photo negative] August 12, 1985., May 1985 August 12, 1985
1.44	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Chester and Louise Garrison. 1 page typed. Undated., Undated
2	Correspondence: Karchmer, Sylan, 1952-1971 undated
2.1	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Note below text] [Attachment: Photo of letter.] May 27, 1952., May 27, 1952
2.2	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Envelope] March 9, 1958., March 9, 1958
2.3	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. August 9, 1958., August 9, 1958
2.4	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] March 13, 1959., March 13, 1959
2.5	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Envelope] August 25, 1959., August 25, 1959
2.6	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] November 22, 1959., November 22, 1959
2.7	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Envelope] January 10, 1960., January 10, 1960
2.8	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. July 30, 1960., July 30, 1960
2.9	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page handwritten. [Envelope] [Typescript] December 11, 1960., December 11, 1960

2.10	Correspondence: Letter from Bernard Malamud to Grace Graham. 1 page typed. [CC to Sylvan Karchmer] [Envelope] [Note on back of envelope] February 10, 1961., February 10, 1961
2.11	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Envelope] October 7, 1961., October 7, 1961
2.12	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] October 30, 1961., October 30, 1961
2.13	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Note in bottom left margin] [Envelope] November 18, 1961., November 18, 1961
2.14	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 3 pages handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] January 11, 1962., January 11, 1962
2.15	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 2 pages typed. [Envelope] April 12, 1962., April 12, 1962
2.16	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] May 11, 1962., May 11, 1962
2.17	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. September 22, 1962., September 22, 1962
2.18	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 2 pages typed. [Note in top right margin] January 17, 1962., January 17, 1962
2.19 2.20	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. January 6, 1964., January 6, 1964 Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] October 30, 1963., October 30, 1963
2.21	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page handwritten. [Postcard] September 17, 1963., September 17, 1963
2.22	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] May 31, 1963., May 31, 1963
2.23	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 2 pages typed. [Envelope] May 4, 1963., May 4, 1963
2.24	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] April 16, 1964., April 16, 1964
2.25	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] July 24, 1964., July 24, 1964
2.26	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Envelope] April 19, 1965., April 19, 1965
2.27	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 2 pages typed. [Envelope] October 21, 1965., October 21, 1965
2.28	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] June 23, 1966., June 23, 1966
2.29	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Envelope] July 5, 1966., July 5, 1966
2.30	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] August 12, 1966., August 12, 1966
2.31	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] December 30, 1966., December 30, 1966
2.32	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Envelope] March 20, 1967., March 20, 1967
2.33	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Envelope] March 31, 1967., March 31, 1967
2.34	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Envelope] May 29, 1967., May 29, 1967
2.35	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 2 pages typed. [Envelope] June 16, 1967., June 16, 1967
2.36	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Envelope] December 2, 1967., December 2, 1967
2.37	Message: Princeton Club operator to Mrs. Karchmer. [Note: "Mrs. Karchmer Please callMr. Bernard Malamud"] December 27, 1967., December 27, 1967

2.38	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page handwritten. [Envelope] [Transcript] December 25, 1968., December 25, 1968
2.39	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page typed. [Envelope] September 27, 1971., September 27, 1971
2.40	Note: Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. 1 page handwritten. "Dear Sylvan, Thanks for letting me see the clippings. Pratt was unusually kind to Trowbridge. The boy is clearly incompetent." Autographed. [Transcript] undated., undated
2a	Correspondence: Potts, Bill., 1965-1998, Undated.
2a.1	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Bill Potts. 1 page typed. October 2, 1965., October 2, 1965
2a.2	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Bill Potts. 1 page typed. [Envelope] September 15, 1979., September 15, 1979
2a.3	Correspondence: Anna Malamud to Bill Potts. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] September 25, 1986., September 25, 1986
2a.4	Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Bill and Patricia Potts. Stationary notecard handwritten. [Envelope with pin closure] October 28, 1986., October 28, 1986
2a.5	Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Bill Potts. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] January 9, 1987., January 9, 1987
2a.6	Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Bill Potts. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] February 28, 1987., February 28, 1987
2a.7	Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Bill Potts. 2 pages typed with handwritten note. [Envelope] May 24, 1988., May 24, 1988
2a.8	Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Bill Potts. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope with doodles by Bill Potts (?)] October 14, 1989., October 14, 1989
2a.9	Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Bill and Patricia Potts. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope with note from Anna Malamud] November 12, 1990., November 12, 1990
2a.10	Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Bill Potts. 1 page handwritten. [Postcard] January 10, 1991., January 10, 1991
2a.11	Correspondence: Anna Malamud to Bill Potts. Greeting card handwritten. October 10, 1991., October 10, 1991
2a.12	Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Bill Potts. 2 pages handwritten. July 5, 1993., July 5, 1993
2a.13	Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Bill and Patricia Potts. Greeting card handwritten. [Attachement: Photocopy of letter from Shigeo Hamano to Ann Malamud, April 2, 1995] [Envelope] April 18, 1995., April 2, 1995 April 18, 1995
2a.14	Correspondence: Jim Groshong to Bill Potts. 2 pages typed. November 9, 1995., November 9, 1995
2a.15	Correspondence: Jim Groshong to Bill Potts. 1 page typed. May 3, 1996., May 3, 1996
2a.16	Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Bill Potts. 2 pages handritten. [Attachment: Photocopied newspaper clipping, "The art and craft of Bernard Malamud"] [Envelope] June 7, 1996., June 7, 1996
2a.17	Correspondence: Anna Malamud to Bill Potts. Greeting card handwritten. [Envelope] December 28, 1998., December 28, 1998
2a.18	Notes: Address and telephone number of Ann Malamud recorded by Willard Potts. [Letter from Ruth Helzapfel
2	to Potts located on back] Undated., Undated
3	Correspondence: Multiple Recipients, 1958-1961 undated
3.1	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to R.C. Norris. 1 page typed. April 9, 1958., April 9, 1958
3.2	Note: Bernard Malamud to Oregon State College Library Staff. 1 page handwritten. "For the Oregon State
3.3	College Library Staff With thanks for many kind favors". Autographed and dated. June 1958., June 1958
5.5	Correspondence: Ralph Colby to Bernard Malamud. 1 page typed. [Note in top left margin] March 6, 1959., March 6, 1959
3.4	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Barbara J. Rhode. 1 page handwritten. November 28, 1961., November
	28, 1961
3.5	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Herbert Nelson. 1 page typed. Undated., Undated
3.6	Note: Bernard Malamud [?] to Ann Malamud. 1 page handwritten. "To Ann (I have a right to be asked) names
	of Relatives, other [?], colleagues, neighbors, [?] etc". Undated., Undated

Box

2. Manuscripts and Speeches, 1967

This small series features notes for a reading delivered by Malamud in Corvallis some six years after his resignation from Oregon State College. Additional highlights of the series include manuscript notes related to Malamud's writing of *The Assistant* and an annotated galley proof of *The Magic Barrel*.

4 Manuscript Notes and Speeches, 1967 undated

- 4.1 Typescript Speech Notes: "Reading at Corvallis, 1967". 3 pages typed. [Miscellaneous manuscript annotations] 1967.
- 4.2 Manuscript Notes: Untitled. 1 page handwritten. Undated., Undated
- 4.3 Manuscript Notes: Untitled. 2 pages handwritten. Undated., Undated
- 4.4 Manuscript Notes RE: *The Assistant*: Untitled. 2 pages handwritten. [Drawing: Sheet 2, Side 2] undated., undated
- 4.5 Manuscript Notes RE: *The Assistant*: Untitled. 2 pages handwritten. Undated., Undated
- 4.6 Diagram of a Stage RE: *The Assistant*: Untitled. [Note on opposite side of diagram] [Transcript] [Includes correspondence from Philip Davis to Chris Petersen, 5/7/2006] undated., undated
- 4.7 Manuscript Notes: "Dialogue". 1 page handwritten. Undated., Undated
- 4.8 Typescript by Barbara J. Rhode: Untitled. 1 page typed. [Notes from Bernard Malamud] undated., undated
- 4.9 Typescript by Barbara J. Rhode: Untitled. 1 page typed. [Notes from Bernard Malamud] undated., undated
- 4.10 Typescript by Barbara J. Rhode: Untitled. 1 page typed. [Notes from Bernard Malamud] undated., undated
- 4.11 Notes: Address and telephone number of Farrar, Straus & Giroux, Inc. with ink drawings by Bernard Malamud [?]. Undated., Undated
- 4.12 PS3563.A4 M23. Galley Proof: *The Magic Barrel*. Bernard Malamud. [1958?]., [1958?]

Box

3. Oregon State University Administrative Records, 1949-1976

Records dating to Malamud's employment by Oregon State College make up the bulk of this series. Included are communications with O.S.C. English Department chair Sigurd H. Peterson related to Malamud's initial appointment, as well as later exchanges with various colleagues concerning salary considerations and departmental affairs.

- 5 Oregon State University Administrative Records, 1949-1976 undated
- 5.1 OSC Employment Application RE: Bernard Malamud: *Application Data*. 2 pages typed. April 12, 1949., April 12, 1949
- 5.2 OSC Employment Application RE: Bernard Malamud: *Biographical Data*. 1 page typed. April 12, 1949., April 12, 1949
- 5.3 OSC Employment Application RE: Bernard Malamud: *Application Blank.* 2 pages typed. [3 copies] April 12, 1949., April 12, 1949
- 5.4 Credentials and References RE: Bernard Malamud: Columbia University in the City of New York Placement Bureau. 12 pages typed. April 12, 1949., April 12, 1949
- 5.5 Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sigurd H. Peterson. 1 page handwritten. April 15, 1949., April 15, 1949
- 5.6 Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sigurd H. Peterson. 1 page handwritten. June 22, 1949., June 22, 1949
- 5.7 Correspondence: Sigurd H. Peterson to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. [Note in top right margin: "Malamud"] July 29, 1949., July 29, 1949
- 5.8 Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sigurd H. Petersen. 2 pages typed. July 20, 1949., July 20, 1949
- 5.9 Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sigurd H. Petersen. 1 page handwritten. August 3, 1949., August 3, 1949
- 5.10 Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Sigurd H. Petersen. 1 page typed. March 30, 1951., March 30, 1951
- 5.11 Correspondence: Herbert B. Nelson to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. [Notation in top margin] [Notation in bottom margin] March 11, 1952., March 11, 1952
- 5.12 Correspondence: Herbert B. Nelson to Bernard Malamud. 1 page typed. [Malamud, 2/16/1954] February 15, 1954., February 15, 1954

5.13	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Herbert B. Nelson. 1 page typed. [Notation in top left margin] [Nelson, 2/15/1954] February 16, 1954., February 16, 1954
5.14	Correspondence: Ralph Colby to Herbert B. Nelson. 1 page typed. May 20, 1954., May 20, 1954
5.15	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. [Colby, 5/12/1955] May 11, 1955., May 11, 1955
5.16	Correspondence: Ralph Colby to Bernard Malamud. 1 page typed. [Malamud, 5/11/1955] [Malamud, 5/13/1955] May 12, 1955., May 12, 1955
5.17	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. [Colby, 5/12/1955] [Nelson to Colby, 5/13/1955] May 13, 1955., May 13, 1955
5.18	Correspondence: Herbert B. Nelson to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. [Malamud to Colby, 5/13/1955] [Colby to Strand, 5/16/1955] May 13, 1955., May 13, 1955
5.19	Correspondence: Ralph Colby to A. L. Strand. 1 page typed. [Nelson to Colby, 5/13/1955] May 16, 1955., May 16, 1955
5.20	OSC Application and Contract for Sabbatical Leave RE: Bernard Malamud: 2 pages typed. Autographed by Bernard Malamud, Herbert B. Nelson, Ralph Colby, A.L. Strand, John R. Richards, and Earl McPallett [?]. April 2, 1956., April 2, 1956
5.21	Correspondence: Herbert B. Nelson to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. [Notes in top and bottom left margin] April 9, 1956., April 9, 1956
5.22	Memorandum: Bernard Malamud to Herbert B. Nelson. "Memorandum Regarding Sabbatical Leave." April 1956., April 1956
5.23	Correspondence: Oregon State College President's Office to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. [Note in top left margin] [CC to Bernard Malamud] September 17, 1956., September 17, 1956
5.24	Correspondence: Herbert B. Nelson to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. May 9, 1958., May 9, 1958
5.25	Correspondence: Ralph Colby to E.B. Lemon. 2 pages typed. May 14, 1958., May 14, 1958
5.26	Correspondence: E.B. Lemon to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. [Colby to Lemon, 5/26/1958] May 24, 1958., May 24, 1958
5.27	Correspondence: Ralph Colby to E.B. Lemon. 1 page typed. [Lemon to Colby, 5/24/1958] [Strand to Colby, 6/2/1958] May 26, 1958., May 26, 1958
5.28	Correspondence: A. L. Strand to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. [Note in top left margin] [Colby to Lemon, 5/26/1958] [Lemon to Colby, 6/20/1958] June 2, 1958., June 2, 1958
5.29	Correspondence: E.B. Lemon to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. [Note in top left margin] [Strand to Colby, 6/2/1958] June 20, 1958., June 20, 1958
5.30	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Ralph Colby. 1 page typed. [Notes in to and bottom left margin] December 11, 1958., December 11, 1958
5.31	OSC Academic Staff Personnel Action RE: Bernard Malamud: Request for decrease from full-time to half-time employment status. 2 pages typed. March 20, 1961., March 20, 1961
5.32	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Herbert Nelson. 1 page handwritten. [Note in top left margin] March 25, 19-?, March 25, 19-?
5.33	OSU Academic Staff Personnel Action RE: Bernard Malamud: Request for termination of extended leave. 2 pages typed. May 23, 1963., May 23, 1963
5.34	Oregon State System of Higher Education Note to the Institution RE: Bernard Malamud: Notice of termination of leave. 1 page typed. [2 copies] May 23, 1963., May 23, 1963
5.35	Correspondence: Gordon W. Gilkey to Bernard Malamud. 1 page typed. [Malamud to Nelson, 2/24/1964] February 21, 1964., February 21, 1964
5.36	Correspondence: Bernard Malamud to Herbert B. Nelson. 1 page typed. [Gilkey to Malamud, 2/21/1964] February 24, 1964, February 24, 1964
5.37	OSU Academic Personnel Action Request RE: Bernard Malamud: Request for resignation. 2 pages typed. [Note in top margin] [2 copies] February 27, 1964., February 27, 1964
5.38	Correspondence: Richard Astro to Bernard Malamud. 1 page typed. October 1, 1976., October 1, 1976
5.39	Note: Chart of professor salaries 1955-1959 from unidentified source. 1 page handwritten. [Note: Unidentified partial manuscript on back] undated., undated
5.40	Syllabus: "Eng 483-81 Major American Writers" taught by Willard Potts. 1 page typed. Undated., Undated
5.41	Final Paper Requirements: "Malamud Final" for Eng 483-81 [?]. 1 page handwritten. Undated., Undated

Вох

4. Funeral and Memorial Documents, 1986-1998

Condolence letters and documentation of local tributes to Malamud following his death form the bulk of this small series. Of particular note is Chester Garrison's typescript "Bern Malamud: An Instinctive Friendship," the full text of which <u>is available here</u>.

6 Funeral and Memorial Documents, 1986-1998

- 6.1 Correspondence: Willard Potts to Ann Malamud. 1 page typed. April 7, 1986., April 7, 1986
- 6.2 Correspondence: Irene Butts to Willard Potts. 1 page handwritten. [Envelope] April 23, 1986., April 23, 1986
- 6.3 Correspondence: Fred and Louise [?] to Willard Potts. [Envelope] April 26, 1986., April 26, 1986
- 6.4 Typescript: "For the April 27, 1986 memorial to Bernard Malamud in Corvallis, Oregon." Statement by Ann Malamud. [Envelope] April 27, 1986., April 27, 1986
- 6.5 Correspondence: John Byrne to Willard Potts. 1 page handwritten. April 28, 1986., April 28, 1986
- 6.6 Correspondence: Peg Lawrence to Willard Potts. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] May 7, 1986., May 7, 1986
 6.7 Correspondence: Bob Frank to John Byrne. 1 page typed. May 12, 1986., May 12, 1986
- 6.8 Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Willard Potts. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] May 24, 1986., May 24, 1986
- 6.9 Correspondence: Willard Potts to Roger Straus. 1 page typed. [Straus to Potts, 6/17/1986] [Transcript] June 3, 1986., June 3, 1986
- 6.10 Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Robert Frank. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] June 16, 1986., June 16, 1986
- 6.11 Correspondence: Roger Straus to Willard Potts. 1 page typed. [Potts to Straus, 6/3/1986] June 17, 1986., June 17, 1986
- 6.12 Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Willard Potts. 2 pages handwritten. [Note in top margin] July 23, 1986., July 23, 1986
- 6.13 Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Willard Potts. 2 pages handwritten. Undated., Undated (Pages 3-4 present, pages 1-2 missing.)
- 6.14 Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Willard Potts. 2 pages handwritten. [Envelope] August 4, 1986. , August 4, 1986
- 6.15 Correspondence: John Byrne to Frances F. Sohn. 2 pages typed. October 17, 1986., October 17, 1986
- 6.16 Correspondence: Ann Malamud to Willard Potts. 4 pages handwritten. November 13, 1986., November 13, 1986
- 6.17 Memorial Guest Book: "From Malamud Memorial Guest Book." List of guests' names and addresses. Unidentified handwriting. 2 pages handwritten. Undated., Undated
- 6.18 Booklet: "Malamud Three Elegies 20 April 1986." Robert Giroux, Daniel Stern and Cynthia Ozick. April 20, 1986., 20 April 1986 April 20, 1986
- 6.19 Program: "Bernard Malamud 1914-1986". OSU Memorial Program for Bernard Malamud. April 27, 1986., April 27, 1986
- 6.20 Typescript Notes of Speech: "Recollection of Bernard Malamud". Chester Garrison. [Manuscript annotations] [2 Copies] April 27, 1986., April 27, 1986
- 6.21 Program: "The First Annual PEN/Malamud Memorial Reading". First Annual PEN/Malamud Memorial Reading Awards Ceremony. October 28, 1988., October 28, 1988
- 6.22 Program: "Bernard Malamud: His Life" Bernard Malamud Society Spring 1996 Conference. May 24, 1996., May 24, 1996
- 6.23 Typescript: "Bern Malamud: An Instinctive Friendship". Chester Garrison. 1998., 1998

Box

5. Newspaper Clippings, Articles, and Other Works re: Bernard Malamud, 1949-2006

The largest of the Malamud Collection's archival series, the Newspaper Clippings, Articles and Other Works materials are comprised of donations from several individuals, most notably historian Ray Lewis White.

7 Newspaper Clippings, Articles, and Other Works RE: Bernard Malamud, 1949-1957

7.1	Periodical clipping: "The Country Slicker vs. The City Yokel." Richard L. Neuberger. <i>Magazine</i> . July 31, 1949. [issues about farm vs. city in the Senate - possibly regarding Malamud's early years at OSC], July 31, 1949
7.2	Newspaper clipping: "English Prof Will Publish First Novel." <i>The Barometer</i> , Corvallis, OR. March 5, 1952., March 5, 1952
7.3	Newspaper clipping: "The Natural." The Advertiser, Boston, MA. June 24, 1952., June 24, 1952
7.4	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." V. Kirkus Bulletin. July 15, 1952. [Review of The Natural], July 15, 1952
7.5	Newspaper clipping: "The folklore of American baseball." <i>New York Times</i> . August 2, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 2, 1952
7.6	Newspaper clipping: "The folklore of American baseball." <i>The Press</i> , Pittsburgh, PA. August 2, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 2, 1952
7.7	Newspaper clipping: "Novel About Baseball- A Good One." Herbert Salomon. <i>New York Post.</i> August 17, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 17, 1952
7.8	Newspaper clipping: "Books and Things." John K. Hutchens. <i>New York Herald Tribune</i> . August 21, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 21, 1952
7.9	Newspaper clipping: "Books of the Times." William DuBois. <i>New York Times</i> . August 23, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 23, 1952
7.10	Newspaper clipping: "Ball Player Protagonist of Odd Novel." Warren H. Darby. <i>The Express</i> , San Antonio, TX. August 24, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 24, 1952
7.11	Newspaper clipping: "Baseball Novel- Not for Juveniles." <i>The Globe</i> , Boston, MA. August 24, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 24, 1952
7.12	Newspaper clipping: "Zany Rise of a Hick to the Big League." Frank Brookhouser. <i>Inquirer</i> , Philadelphia, PA. August 24, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 24, 1952
7.13	Newspaper clipping: "Book Reviews: OSC Savant on National Pastime." Al Gould. <i>The Journal</i> , Portland, OR. August 24, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 24, 1952
7.14	Newspaper clipping: "Baseball as Folk-Myth." John J. Maloney. <i>New York Herald Tribune</i> . August 24, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 24, 1952
7.15	Newspaper clipping: "With Greatest of Ease." Harry Sylvester. <i>New York Times</i> . August 24, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 24, 1952
7.16	Newspaper clipping: "The Natural." The Sentinel, Milwaukee, WI. August 24, 1952., August 24, 1952
7.17	Newspaper clipping: "He Could Play Baseball Good." Hulette F. Aby. <i>The World</i> , Tulsa, OK. August 24, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 24, 1952
7.18	Newspaper clipping: "The Natural." The News, Detroit, MI. August 31, 1952., August 31, 1952
7.19	Newspaper clipping: "A Rookie Tale of Baseball." Cleon Walfoort. <i>Sentinel</i> , Milwaukee, WI. August 31, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 31, 1952
7.20	Newspaper clipping: "U.S. Passion for Baseball Inspires Attempt to Capture Spirit in Novel." Mark Harris. <i>Tribune</i> , Minneapolis, MN. August 31, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], August 31, 1952
7.21	Periodical clipping: "The Natural." Retail Bookseller. August 1952., August 1952
7.22	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." <i>Library Journal</i> . September 1, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], September 1, 1952
7.23	Newspaper clipping: "New Baseball Novel is Full of Surprises." <i>The News</i> , Springfield, MA. September 2, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], September 2, 1952
7.24	Periodical clipping: " <i>The Natural</i> ." Edward J. Fitzgerald. <i>Saturday Review</i> . September 6, 1952., September 6, 1952
7.25	Periodical clipping: "The Natural." The New Yorker. September 6, 1952., September 6, 1952
7.26	Newspaper clipping: "Book Dissects Baseball Hero." Reg Westmoreland. <i>Times-Herald</i> , Dallas, Texas. September 7, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], September 7, 1952
7.27	Periodical clipping: "Baseball & Big Questions." <i>Time</i> . September 8, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], September 8, 1952
7.28	Newspaper clipping: "Baseball Story." Hy Goldberg. <i>The News</i> , Newark, N.J. September 14, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], September 14, 1952
7.29	Newspaper clipping: "'Say it ain't true'; It Isn't but Could Be." Robert Cromie. <i>The Tribune</i> , Chicago, IL. September 14, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], September 14, 1952

7.30	Newspaper clipping: "Success, and At Any Price." Welford Inge. <i>Oklahoman</i> , Oklahoma City, OK. October 12, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], October 12, 1952
7.31	Newspaper clipping: "The Natural." The Chronicle, San Francisco, CA. October 19, 1952., October 19, 1952
7.32	Newspaper clipping: "Short Shrift." <i>Courier Journal</i> , Louisville, KY. November 9, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], November 9, 1952
7.33	Newspaper clipping: "Great Baseball Story." Ed Campbell. <i>The News</i> , Charleston, NC. November 9, 1952. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], November 9, 1952
7.34	Clipping from a periodicals index: "Malamud, Bernard." November 1952., November 1952
7.35	Newspaper clipping: "The Natural." <i>Daily Star</i> , Montreal, Quebec, Canada. June 6, 1953., June 6, 1953
7.36	Newspaper clipping: "OSC Writer Wins Honor." Publisher unknown. 1956. [Article about a Partisan Review fellowship awarded to Malamud], 1956
7.37	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." V Kirkus Bulletin. February 1, 1957. [Review of The Assistant], February 1, 1957
7.38	Periodical clipping: "The Good Grocer." Time. April 9, 1957. [Review of The Assistant], April 9, 1957
7.39	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." Herbert J. Roth. <i>Library Journal</i> . April 15, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 15, 1957
7.40	Periodical clipping: "Dream to Be Good." Herbert Gold. <i>The Nation</i> . April 20, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 20, 1957
7.41	Newspaper clipping: "'Held' by Two Masked Men." The AP. <i>Detroit Free Press</i> , Detroit, MI. April 21, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 21, 1957
7.42	Newspaper clipping: "Author of the Week" <i>Free Press</i> , Colorado Springs, CO. April 21, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 21, 1957
7.43	Newspaper clipping: "A World of Bad Luck." William Goyen. <i>New York Times</i> . April 26, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 26, 1957
7.44	Newspaper clipping: "The Novelist Next Door: What He Writes." <i>Albany Democrat-Herald</i> , Albany, OR. April 27, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 27, 1957
7.45	Newspaper clipping: "Author of the Week." <i>El Paso Times</i> , El Paso, TX. April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957
7.46	Newspaper clipping: "Moral Struggle." H.T. Handley. <i>Herald</i> , Boston, MA. April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957
7.47	Newspaper clipping: "In a Dark Time These Hearts Are Good." Clyde S. Kilby. <i>New York Herald Tribune</i> . April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957
7.48	Newspaper clipping: "Bravo, Malamud!" by W.G. Rogers. <i>New York Post.</i> April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957
7.49	Newspaper clipping: "The Assistant." News, Manchester, NH. April 28, 1957., April 28, 1957
7.50	Newspaper clipping: "Fate and the Grocer: Novel by Malamud Shows Top Talent." W.G. Rogers. <i>News</i> , Miami, FL. April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957
7.51	Newspaper clipping: "Grocer's Clerk is Novel Hero." News, Detroit, MI. April 28, 1957. [Review of The Assistant], April 28, 1957
7.52	Newspaper clipping: "The Assistant." News Journal, Pensacola, FL. April 28, 1957., April 28, 1957
7.53	Newspaper clipping: "Sales Confidence." <i>Observer</i> , Raleigh, NC. April 28, 1957. [Unrelated to Malamud], April 28, 1957
7.54	Newspaper clipping: "The Assistant." Oregonian, Portland, OR. April 28, 1957., April 28, 1957
7.55	Newspaper clipping: "Complex Theme: Redemption by Love." Robert C. Smith. <i>Pilot</i> , Norfolk, VA. April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957
7.56	Newspaper clipping: "'A Novel You Shouldn't Miss'." W.G. Rogers. <i>Post</i> , Bridgeport, CT. April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957
7.57	Newspaper clipping: "The Art of the Novel: An Exquisite Probing of Quiet Desperation." Staff Reviewers. <i>Post & Times Herald</i> , Washington, DC. April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957
7.58	Newspaper clipping: "Literary Journal: Brilliant Novel Woven Around Jewish Grocer." <i>Post-Standard</i> , Syracuse, NY. April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957
7.59	Newspaper clipping: "An Order: Don't Miss This One." WGR. Press, Binghamton, NY. April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957

7.60	Newspaper clipping: "Real Truth Rings in Malamud's Novel." W.R. Rogers. <i>Sun</i> , Jackson, TN. April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957
7.61	Newspaper clipping: "Author of the Week." W.G. Rogers. Sun, Jackson, TN. April 28, 1957. [Review of The Assistant], April 28, 1957
7.62	Newspaper clipping: "Fine Novel." W.G. Rogers. <i>Times</i> , Trenton, NJ. April 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1957
7.63	Periodical clipping: "The Good Grocer." Time. April 29, 1957. [review of The Assistant], April 29, 1957
7.64	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's <i>The Assistant</i> " <i>The Times</i> , Los Angeles, CA. April 30, 1957., April 30, 1957
7.65	Periodical clipping: "The Assistant." Retail Bookseller. April 1957., April 1957
7.66	Newspaper clipping: "A Brooklyn Grocer Rich In Compassion." William Michelfelder. New York World Telegram. May 2, 1957. [Review of The Assistant], May 2, 1957
7.67	Newspaper clipping: "Allegory Of Suffering Is Brilliant." Beverly Fields. <i>Chicago Sun-Times</i> . May 5, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], May 5, 1957
7.68	Newspaper clipping: "Books and Authors." ed. by Ed Moffitt. <i>Democrat Times</i> , Davenport, IA. May 5, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], May 5, 1957
7.69	Newspaper clipping: "A Bookman's Notebook: The Original World of Bernard Malamud." William Hogan. San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, CA. May 6, 1957. [Review of The Assistant], May 6, 1957
7.70	Newspaper clipping: "Books of the Times." Charles Poore. New York Times. May 9, 1957. [Review of The Assistant], May 9, 1957
7.71	Newspaper clipping: "The Assistant Hits the Mark." Eddie Crutchfield. <i>Journal and Sentinel</i> , Winston-Salem, NC. May 12, 1957., May 12, 1957
7.72	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." Arthur L. North. Best Sellers. May 15, 1957. [Review of The Assistant], May 15, 1957
7.73	Newspaper clipping: "The Assistant." P.S. Citizen, Hollywood, CA. May 17, 1957., May 17, 1957
7.74	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's 'The Assistant'." <i>Navy Times</i> , Washington, D.C. May 18, 1957., May 18, 1957
7.75	Newspaper clipping: "Meek, Mild Man's Faliure Studied in Malamud Novel." Phil Olofson. <i>News Sentinel</i> , Ft. Wayne, IN. May 18, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], May 18, 1957
7.76	Newspaper clipping: "The Assistant." Bee, Fresno, CA. May 19, 1957., May 19, 1957
7.77	Newspaper clipping: "Alive, Moving Story of Struggling People." Richard Sullivan. <i>Chicago Sunday Tribune</i> , Chicago, IL. May 19, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], May 19, 1957
7.78	Newspaper clipping: "An Intense Human Drama." Jay E. Bachrach. <i>Journal Courier</i> , Louisville, KY. May 19, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], May 19, 1957
7.79	Newspaper clipping: "A Family, A Grocery." W.G. Rogers. <i>The World</i> , Tulsa, OK. May 19, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], May 19, 1957
7.80	Newspaper clipping: "Second novel by Bernard Malamud" <i>Journal</i> , Portland, OR. May 26, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], May 26, 1957
7.81	Newspaper clipping: "The Assistant" News Tribune, Tacoma, WA. May 26, 1957., May 26, 1957
7.82	Newspaper clipping: "Hoodlum's Metamorphosis Furnishes Novel's Action." Hastings. <i>Chronicle</i> , Houston, TX. June 9, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], June 9, 1957
7.83	Newspaper clipping: "Between Book Ends." Robert Friedman. <i>Post Dispatch</i> , St Louis, MO. June 13, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], June 13, 1957
7.84	Newspaper clipping: "Growth in Brooklyn." Meyer Levin. <i>Saturday Review</i> , New York, NY. June 15, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], June 15, 1957
7.85	Newspaper clipping: "In a folksy manner" <i>Press</i> , Cleveland, OH. June 17, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], June 17, 1957
7.86	Periodical clipping: "Insidious Patience." Anthony Bailey. <i>Commonweal</i> . June 21, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], June 21, 1957
7.87	Newspaper clipping: "In these books" Curtis W. Casewit. <i>Post</i> , Denver, CO. June 30, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], June 30, 1957
7.88	Periodical clipping: "Books in Brief Review: The Assistant." National Jewish Monthly. June 1957., June 1957
7.89	Newspaper clipping: "Quite A Story." M. Advertiser, Montgomery, AL. July 7, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], July 7, 1957

7.90	Newspaper clipping: "A Lonely Way." Mildred Zaiman. <i>Courant</i> , Hartford, CT. July 7, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], July 7, 1957
7.91	Periodical clipping: "The Assistant." The New Yorker. July 13, 1957., July 13, 1957
7.92	Newspaper clipping: "The Groceryman." <i>Observer</i> , Raleigh, NC. July 21, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], July 21, 1957
7.93	Newspaper clipping: "In Concept and Execution Narrative in Minor Key Holds Real Distinction." Hilda Noel Schroetter. <i>Herald</i> , Durham, NC. July 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], July 28, 1957
7.94	Newspaper clipping: "Grocer's Helper Named Frank." Charles A. Black. <i>Times</i> , Chatanooga, TN. July 28, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], July 28, 1957
7.95	Periodical clipping: "Fantasist of the Ordinary." Alfred Kazin. <i>Commentary</i> . July 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], July 1957
7.96	Periodical clipping: "In contrast to such fiction" <i>The Progressive</i> . July 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], July 1957
7.97	Newspaper clipping: "A Fate That Gives No Quarter." Sanford Sage. <i>Examiner</i> , San Francisco, CA. August 11, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], August 11, 1957
7.98	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Sure Knows Crazy, Mixed Up Kids." James Scott. <i>Telegram</i> , Toronto, Ontario, Canada. August 17, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], August 17, 1957
7.99	Newspaper clipping: "Once again as we" Harold U. Ribelow. <i>Jewish News</i> , Newark, NJ. September 27, 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], September 27, 1957
7.100	Periodical clipping: "The Assistant." Charles Angoff. American Zionist. September 1957., September 1957
7.101	Periodical clipping: "Defeat and Victory in a Grocery Store." Bertha Badt-Strauss. <i>Jewish Bookland</i> . October 1957. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], October 1957
	Newspaper Clippings, Articles, and Other Works RE: Bernard Malamud, 1958-1960
8.1	Periodical clipping: "The Assistant." <i>Psychiatric Quarterly</i> . January 1958., January 1958
8.2	Newspaper clipping: "Italian Drifter's Conversion Plot of Second Novel." M.J. Brucolli. <i>News Leader</i> , Richmond, VA. March 26, 1958. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], March 26, 1958
8.3	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud." <i>New York Herald-Tribune</i> . April 11, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], April 11, 1958
8.4	Newspaper clipping: "The Magic Barrel." New York Times. April 17, 1958., April 17, 1958
8.5	Newspaper clipping; "Bernard Malamud" New York Times. April 25, 1958. [Review of The Assistant], April 25, 1958
8.6	Newspaper clipping: "Book Notes: Rosenthal Award." New York Herald Tribune. April 28, 1958. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], April 28, 1958
8.7	Newspaper clipping: "Jewish Life Reflected in Its Varied Facets." <i>Evening News</i> , Buffalo, NY. May 3, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 3, 1958
8.8	Newspaper clipping: "Pages That Breathe." ed. by Phil Watson. <i>San Jose Mercury-News</i> , San Jose, CA. May 4, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 4, 1958
8.9	Newspaper clipping: "View Fixed In Belief." Robert C. Smith. <i>Pilot</i> , Norfolk, VA. May 4, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 4, 1958
8.10	Newspaper clipping: "Books of The Times." Charles Poore. <i>New York Times</i> . May 10, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 10, 1958
8.11	Newspaper clipping: "In America" <i>Express</i> , San Antonio, TX. May 11, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 11, 1958
8.12	Newspaper clipping: "Barrelful of Charm." Harvey Swados. <i>New York Post.</i> May 11, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 11, 1958
8.13	Newspaper clipping: "Dogged By A Sense of Injustice and Grief." William Peden. <i>New York Times</i> . May 11, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 11, 1958
8.14	Newspaper clipping: "Is American Short Story Dead?" [part of a longer article] <i>News</i> , Miami, FL. May 11, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 11, 1958
8.15	Newspaper clipping: "Short Stories Are Classics." <i>News</i> , Detroit, MI. May 11, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 11, 1958
8.16	Newspaper clipping: "Alive, Utterly Natural." W.G. Rogers. <i>Press</i> , Binghamton, NY. May 11, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 11, 1958

8.17	Newspaper clipping: "13 Malamud Stories Possess Richness Rare in U.S. Writing." Hoke Norris. <i>Sun-Times</i> , Chicago, IL. May 11, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 11, 1958
8.18	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's Back With a Book That Breathes." W.G. Rogers. <i>Sunday American</i> , Chicago, IL. May 11, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 11, 1958
8.19	Newspaper clipping: "Stories Are Remarkable." F.P. Jackman. <i>Telegram</i> , Worcester, MA. May 11, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 11, 1958
8.20	Newspaper clipping: "Three books of short stories" <i>Mirror and News</i> , Los Angeles, CA. May 12, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 12, 1958
8.21	Periodical clipping: "Old Men of the Sea." Time. May 12, 1958. [Review of The Magic Barrel], May 12, 1958
8.22	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." V. Kirkus Bulletin. May 15, 1958. [Review of The Magic Barrel], May 15, 1958
8.23	Periodical clipping: "Jewish Stories From Malamud." Ruth Chapin Blackman. <i>Christian Science Monitor</i> . May 15, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 15, 1958
8.24	Newspaper clipping: "Leslie Hanscom's Bookshelf: Enchanted, Comic World Just Off Pushcart Row." Leslie Hanscom. <i>New York World Telegram</i> . May 16, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 16, 1958
8.25	Periodical clipping: "Many of the Stories" <i>Saturday Review</i> . May 17, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 17, 1958
8.26	Newspaper clipping: "'Magic Barrel' Is Full of Compassion, Dignity." R.J. Suritz. <i>Observer</i> , Charlotte, NC. May 18, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 18, 1958
8.27	Newspaper clipping: "A Collection of 13 Fine Stories." Jerome Bahr. Sun, Baltimore, MD. May 18, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 18, 1958
8.28	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's Third Book Rated As Fine As First Two." A.P. <i>Telegram</i> , Portland, ME. May 18, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 18, 1958
8.29	Newspaper clipping: "13 Small, Individualized Works of Art." Richard Sullivan. <i>Tribune</i> , Oakland, CA. May 18, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 18, 1958
8.30	Newspaper clipping: "Of Rare Felicity." Cynthia Molson. <i>The Gazette</i> . May 24, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 24, 1958
8.31	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's Book 'Magic Barrel' 'Must' Reading." Sylvia E. Bowman. <i>News Sentinel</i> , Ft. Wayne, IN. May 24, 1958., May 24, 1958
8.32	Newspaper clipping: "Short Stories Dip Deeply Into Life." Frank B. Blumenfeld. <i>Herald</i> , Miami, FL. May 25, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 25, 1958
8.33	Newspaper clipping: "A Repeat: Short Stories Measure Up." W.G. Rogers. <i>Herald</i> , Durham, NC. May 25, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 25, 1958
8.34	Newspaper clipping: "The Magic Barrel." W.E.W. Journal, Providence, RI. May 25, 1958., May 25, 1958
8.35	Newspaper clipping: "Making Everyday Life Glow." Milton Rugoff. <i>New York Herald Tribune</i> . May 25, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 25, 1958
8.36	Newspaper clipping: "Short Story Artist Shows Expert Hand." Joe Maranto. <i>Post-Intellegencer</i> , Seattle, WA. May 25, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 25, 1958
8.37	Newspaper clipping: "Touching Views of Lonely Lives." D.T.P. <i>Register</i> , New Haven, CT. May 25, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 25, 1958
8.38	Newspaper clipping: "Still on the English side." <i>Times</i> , Indianapolis, IN. May 25, 1958. [Unrelated to Malamud], May 25, 1958
8.39	Newspaper clipping: "The Magic Barrel." Times Herald, Dallas, TX. May 25, 1958., May 25, 1958
8.40	Newspaper clipping: "Author." Publisher unknown. May 1958. [brief mention of the publication of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 1958
8.41	Newspaper clipping: "OSC Man Publishes." B.M. <i>Journal</i> , Portland, OR. June 1, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 1, 1958
8.42	Newspaper clipping: "In the long view" <i>Post and Times</i> , Washington, DC. June 1, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 1, 1958
8.43	Newspaper clipping: "Bound to Be Read: Sunday News Book Reviews." <i>New Hampshire Sunday News</i> , Manchester, NH. June 8, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 8, 1958
8.44	Newspaper clipping: "The Magic Barrel." News, Dallas, TX. June 8, 1958., June 8, 1958
8.45	Newspaper clipping: "The Book Report." Robert R. Kirsch. Los Angeles Times, Los Angeles, CA. June 10, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 10, 1958

8.46 8.47	Newspaper clipping: "Now, in the 'Magic Barrel'" <i>Capitol Press</i> , Salem, OR. June 12, 1958., June 12, 1958 Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." <i>Booklist</i> . June 15, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 15, 1958
8.48	Newspaper clipping: "Collection Offers Malamud Stories." M.R. <i>Journal & Constitution</i> , Atlanta, GA. June 15, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 15, 1958
8.49	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." Paul C. Wermouth. <i>Library Journal</i> . June 15, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 15, 1958
8.50	Newspaper clipping: "The Magic Barrel." Star News, Pasadena, CA. June 15, 1958., June 15, 1958
8.51	Periodical clipping: "Powerful Fiction." Harold U. Ribelow. <i>Congress Weekly</i> . June 16, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 16, 1958
8.52	Newspaper clipping: "The Magic Barrel." Union, San Diego, CA. June 22, 1958., June 22, 1958
8.53	Newspaper clipping: "Honest Biographer of the Damned." Robert C. Moore. <i>Globe</i> , Boston, MA. June 29, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 29, 1958
8.54	Newspaper clipping: "Actual People Live in Malamud Stories." <i>The Globe</i> , Amarillo, TX. June 29, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 29, 1958
8.55	Newspaper clipping: "High Praise Showered on Book of Brief Tales." W.G. Rogers. <i>Plain Dealer</i> , Cleaveland, OH. June 29, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 29, 1958
8.56	Newspaper clipping: "Short Stories: Malamud Writes of Jewish Suffering." M.J.B. <i>News Leader</i> , Richmond, VA. July 2, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], July 2, 1958
8.57	Newspaper clipping: "Tales of Whimsey." W.G. Rogers. <i>News</i> , Greensboro, NC. July 6, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], July 6, 1958
8.58	Newspaper clipping: "Jewish Ethics Form Short Stories Link." Bob Marshall. <i>Press</i> , Riverside, CA. July 6, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], July 6, 1958
8.59	Newspaper clipping: "Fragments From Life." S.A. <i>Journal-Courier</i> , Louisville, KY. July 13, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], July 13, 1958
8.60	Newspaper clipping: "Fantasist of the Common." Margaret Caulfield Fichtner. <i>News</i> , Birmingham, AL. August 17, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], August 17, 1958
8.61	Newspaper clipping: "Books at the City Library." Jo Graham. <i>Sentinel</i> , Grand Junction, CO. August 24, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], August 24, 1958
8.62	Newspaper clipping: "The Magic Barrel." Leonard Rowe. <i>Enquirer</i> , Cincinnati, OH. August 31, 1958., August 31, 1958
8.63	Newspaper clipping: "Needs Change of Address." Reese Stuart. <i>Register</i> , Des Moines, IA. August 31, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], August 31, 1958
8.64	Periodical clipping: "A Barrel of Magic Stories." <i>National Jewish Monthly</i> . August-September 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>]
8.65	Newspaper clipping: "The same is true" <i>Jewish Ledger</i> , Hartford, CT. September 11, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], September 11, 1958
8.66	Newspaper clipping: "Magic Barrel." Record, Chelsea, MA. September 12, 1958., September 12, 1958
8.67	Newspaper clipping: "Between Book Ends." R.F. Bauerle. <i>Post Dispatch</i> , St. Louis, MO. September 23, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], September 23, 1958
8.68	Periodical clipping: "Decline of the Short Story." Richard Schickel. <i>The Progressive</i> . September 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], September 1958
8.69	Periodical clipping: "Magic and Morality." Don Jacobson. <i>Commentary</i> . October 1959. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], October 1959
8.70	Periodical clipping: "The Magic Barrel." Dorian Hurley. The Sign. October 1958., October 1958
8.71	Periodical clipping: "The Magic Barrel." Christian Science Monitor. November 20, 1958., November 20, 1958
8.72	Newspaper clipping: "The Magic Barrel." Pilot, Norfolk, VA. December 21, 1958., December 21, 1958
8.73	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Gets Praise From 'Time'." <i>Gazette-Times</i> , Corvallis, OR. December 23, 1958. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], December 23, 1958
8.74	Typed article: "The Angel Levine by Bernard Malamud." Publisher unknown. 1958. [review], 1958
8.75	Newspaper clipping: "A collection of short stories" Seattle Times. February 8, 1959., February 8, 1959
8.76	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's" Sun, Attleboro, MA. February 9, 1959. [Review of The Magic Barrel], February 9, 1959

8.77	Newspaper clipping: "Report From National Book Awards Continues; Prize Winner Speaks." Los Angeles Times, Los Angeles, CA. March 29, 1959., March 29, 1959
8.78	Periodical clipping: "Fiction: The Assistant." <i>Jewish Bookland</i> . March 1959., March 1959
8.79	Newspaper clipping: "Some Good Advice: Writer's Road To Fame Is Rough." W.G. Rogers. <i>Beacon</i> , Wichita, KS. April 5, 1959., April 5, 1959
8.80	Newspaper clipping: "Stories of Italians, Jews In America, and English." Margaret Parsons. Telegram, Worcester,
0.01	MA. April 12, 1959. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], April 12, 1959
8.81	Periodical clipping: "Award Winner: Bernard Malamud." <i>Atlantic Monthly</i> . April 1959., April 1959
8.82	Newspaper clipping: "Library Lists Prize Stories." <i>Chronicle</i> , Spokane, WA. May 7, 1959., May 7, 1959
8.83	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's" <i>Advocate</i> , Provincetown, MA. May 21, 1959. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], May 21, 1959
8.84	Photocopy of newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud." <i>The Corvallis Gazette-Times</i> . June 2, 1959. [editorial], June 2, 1959
8.85	Newspaper clipping: "Short Stories of Merit, Writing of Promise." Daniel C. Cahill. Catholic Messenger,
	Davenport, IA. June 4, 1959. [Review of The Magic Barrel], June 4, 1959
8.86	Newspaper clipping: "Simple Props Used By This Craftsman." Doris B. Kaplan. <i>News</i> , Denver, CO. June 7, 1959. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], June 7, 1959
8.87	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud" Seattle Times. August 2, 1959., August 2, 1959
8.88	Periodical clipping: "Deep Inside Another Man's Troubled Skin." Shimon Wincelberg. <i>Jewish Bookland</i> . September 1959. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], September 1959
8.89	Photocopies of newspaper articles: "Malamud Wins Pulitzer Prize." "OSU Goes to MoviesFaces Another
	Beating." "Malamud Gets Special Award." Publisher unknown. 1959., 1959
8.90	Newspaper clipping: "No Place For Wicked." William D. Patterson. Victoria Colonist, Victoria, BC, Canada.
	May 8, 1960. [Review of <i>The Assistant</i>], May 8, 1960
8.91	Periodical clipping: "The Magic Barrel." L.M. Argus. June 17, 1960., June 17, 1960
8.92	Newspaper clipping: "The Magic Barrel." Star News, Pasadena, CA. June 19, 1960., June 19, 1960
8.93	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud" Seattle Times. August 14, 1960. [Review of The Best American Short Stories 1960], August 14, 1960
8.94	Newspaper clipping: "Oregon Stater Joins In Advice To Writers." Malcolm Bauer. <i>The Oregonian</i> , Portland, OR. September 18, 1960. [Review of <i>Writing In America</i>], September 18, 1960
9	Newspaper Clippings, Articles, and Other Works RE: Bernard Malamud, 1961-1962
9.1	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud, whose collection of short stories" New York Times. April 14, 1961.
	[Review of A New Life], April 14, 1961
9.2	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud." <i>New York Herald Tribune</i> . April 21, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], April 21, 1961
9.3	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Novel." <i>Inquirey</i> , Philadelphia, PA. April 23, 1961. [Review of A New Life], April 23, 1961
9.4	Newspaper clipping: "New Manuscript." <i>Times</i> , Trenton, NJ. May 7, 1961. [Review of A New Life], May 7, 1961
9.5	Periodical clipping: "Tips: Previews, Promotions, Sales." <i>Publishers Weekly</i> . May 29, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], May 29, 1961
9.6	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's new novel" <i>Telegram</i> , Adrian, MI. July 22, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], July 22, 1961
9.7	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud" <i>Times</i> , Seattle, WA. July 30, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], July 30, 1961
9.8	Newspaper clipping: "Book News: 'New Life' Bubbles with Love, Laughs." William Van O'Connor. <i>Minneapolis Sunday Tribune</i> , Minneapolis, MN. August 27, 1961. [Review of A New Life], August 27, 1961
9.9	Newspaper clipping: "'The Natural' by Bernard Malamud." Gerald M. Healy. <i>Republican</i> , Springfield, MA. September 17, 1961. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], September 17, 1961
9.10	Newspaper clipping: "Only a Man's Burdens Are His Own." Larry McMurtry. <i>Post</i> , Houston, TX. September 24, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], September 24, 1961
9.11	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Reprint Stirs Giant Animosities Anew." Seth Kantor. <i>Times Herald</i> , Dallas, TX. September 24, 1961. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], September 24, 1961

9.12	Newspaper clipping: "Academic Freedom Major Theme in Malamud's Novel, 'A New Life'." <i>Detroit Jewish News</i> , Detroit, MI. September 29, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], September 29, 1961
9.13	Newspaper clipping: "Trouble in the West: Malamud's New Book." James W. Groshong. Publisher unknown. October [?] 1961. [review of <i>A New Life</i>], October [?] 1961
9.14	Newspaper clipping: "A New Life." John K. Hutchens. Publisher unknown. October [?] 1961. [review of <i>A New Life</i>], October [?] 1961.
9.15	Newspaper clipping: "The Awakening of S. Levin." Jessamyn West. Publisher unknown. October [?] 1961. [review of <i>A New Life</i>], October [?] 1961.
9.16	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." Booklist. October 1, 1961. [Review of A New Life], October 1, 1961
9.17	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud Fiction." Guy Owen. <i>News</i> , Greensboro, NC. October 1, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 1, 1961
9.18	Newspaper clipping: "Pacific Northwest Books: Novel's Cascadia College Shows Its Oregon Origin." [missing by-line] <i>Seattle Times</i> . October 1, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 1, 1961
9.19	Newspaper clipping: "A Memorable Character Is Born In Malamud's 'New Life'." Dennis Powers. <i>Tribune</i> , Oakland, CA. October 1, 1961., October 1, 1961
9.20	Newspaper clipping: "Unfairness Spoils Funny, Perceptive Book." Robert B. Frazier. Publisher unknown. October 3, 1961. [review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 3, 1961
9.21	Newspaper clipping: "Daily Book Review: A New Life." John K. Hutchens. <i>New York Herald Tribune</i> . October 4, 1961., October 4, 1961
9.22	Periodical clipping: "Malamud's New Novel." Melvin Maddocks. <i>Christian Science Monitor</i> . October 5, 1961., October 5, 1961
9.23	Periodical clipping: "The Wild Man from the East." <i>Time</i> . October 6, 1961. [review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 6, 1961
9.24	Periodical clipping: "The Wild Man from the East." <i>Time</i> . October 6, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 6, 1961
9.25	Newspaper clipping: "Academic Life Neatly Skewered." Walter B. Greenwood. <i>Evening News</i> , Buffalo, NY. October 7, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 7, 1961
9.26	Newspaper clipping: "Things Just Happen to 'Little Men'." Webster Scott. <i>Kansas City Star</i> , Kansas City, MO. October 7, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 7, 1961
9.27	Periodical clipping: "Literary Horizons: Hard Road to The Good Life." Granville Hicks. <i>Saturday Review</i> . October 7, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 7, 1961
9.28	Newspaper clipping: "Academic Politics, The Trial Of A Man." Hoke Norris. <i>Chicago Sun Times</i> , Chicago, IL. October 8, 1961. [Review of A New Life], October 8, 1961
9.29	Newspaper clipping: "The Academic Life Neatly Skewered." Paul Engle. <i>Chicago Sunday Tribune</i> , Chicago, IL. October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.30	Newspaper clipping: "Some of the Rece" Ian Strasfogel. <i>The Cincinnati Inquirer</i> , Cincinnati, OH. October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i> , possibly incomplete.], October 8, 1961
9.31	Newspaper clipping: "Neurotics Snatch At Chancy Life." Marjory Rutherford. <i>Constitution and Journal</i> , Atlanta, GA. October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.32	Newspaper clipping: "Promising Work Gone Awry." Robert L. Stillwell. <i>The Courier-Journal</i> , [Louisville, KY]. October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.33	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's New Tale." Edwin Safford. <i>Journal</i> , Providence, RI. October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.34	Newspaper clipping: "The Awakening of S. Levin." Jessamyn West. <i>New York Herald Tribune</i> . October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.35	Newspaper clipping: "A Talk With B. Malamud." <i>New York Times</i> . October 8, 1961. [Interview of Malamud], October 8, 1961
9.36	Newspaper clipping: "The Week in Books: Another Malamud." David Boroff. <i>New York Post</i> . October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.37	Periodical clipping: "The Strange Destiny of S. Levin." David L. Stevenson. <i>New York Times Book Review</i> . October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.38	Newspaper clipping: "Hard to get with Levin; why bother?" by RED. <i>News</i> , Birmingham, AL. October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961

9.39	Newspaper clipping: "From New York to Cow College." William L. Tazewell. <i>Pilot</i> , Norfolk, VA. October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.40	Newspaper clipping: "Just Browsing: Malamud Jousts With Everyman." Glendy Culligan. <i>Post & Times</i> , Washington, DC. October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.41	Newspaper clipping: "Victim Of His Own Good Intentions." Sarajane Lebowitz. <i>Sun</i> , Baltimore, MD. October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.42	Newspaper clipping: "Brilliant, Run-away Writing." Nancy Sandroff. <i>Telegram</i> , Worchester, MA. October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.43	Newspaper clipping: "Lothario On The Campus." [missing by-line]. <i>Tribune</i> , Lewiston, ID. October 8, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 8, 1961
9.44	Newspaper clipping: "'A New Life' Depicts Lothario on Campus." J.B. <i>Vindicator</i> , Youngstown, OH. October 8, 1961., October 8, 1961
9.45	Periodical clipping: "Passions and Dilemmas." <i>Newsweek</i> . October 9, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 9, 1961
9.46	Periodical clipping: "Passions and Dilemmas." <i>Newsweek</i> . October 9, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 9, 1961
9.47	Newpaper: "Course Reality: U.S. Culture Viewed Through Baseball." M.J. Bruccoli. <i>News Leader</i> , Richmond, VA. October 11, 1961. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], October 11, 1961
9.48	Newspaper clipping: "Book Briefs and Best Sellers: A Tempest On The Campus." Charles Alexander. <i>Albany Democrat-Herald</i> , Albany, OR. October 14, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 14, 1961
9.49	Newspaper clipping: "Lothario on Campus." <i>Bulletin</i> , Philadelphia, PA. October 15, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 15, 1961
9.50	Newspaper clipping: "New Man on the Faculty." David M. Stocking. <i>Journal</i> , Milwaukee, WI. October 15, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 15, 1961
9.51	Newspaper clipping: "This Wise Fool Is a Real Shlemiel." Robert R. Kirsch. <i>Los Angeles Times</i> , Los Angeles, CA. October 15, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 15, 1961
9.52	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Hero of Intellect." <i>News</i> , Detroit, MI. October 15, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 15, 1961
9.53	Newspaper clipping: "Book News: Teacher remakes life." Jessamyn West. <i>Philadelphia Inquirer</i> , Philadelphia, PA. October 15, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 15, 1961
9.54	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's New Novel." Harry T. Moore. <i>Post-Dispatch</i> , St. Louis, MO. October 15, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 15, 1961
9.55	Newspaper clipping: "Academic Satire: Malamud Moves From East to West." Robert Scholes. <i>News Leader</i> , Richmond, VA. October 18, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 18, 1961
9.56	Newspaper clipping: "Book Review: Malamud's Unsubmerged Man." Lisa Tate. <i>The Banner</i> , Bennington, VT. October 21, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 21, 1961
9.57	Newspaper clipping: "A New Life." Gazette, Berkley, CA. October 21, 1961., October 21, 1961
9.58	Newspaper clipping: "A New Life." Barbara Bischoff. <i>Journal</i> , Portland, OR. October 21, 1961., October 21, 1961
9.59	Newspaper clipping: "There are a few" <i>Chronicle</i> , San Francisco, CA. October 22, 1961. [review of current fiction], October 22, 1961
9.60	Newspaper clipping: "Can't Hide Past From Himself." Drake Mabry. <i>Des Moines Sunday Register</i> , Des Moines, IA. October 22, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 22, 1961
9.61	Newspaper clipping: "Unchanging Man." <i>Gazette</i> , Cedar Rapids, IA. October 22, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 22, 1961
9.62	Newspaper clipping: "A New Life. By Bernard Malamud." <i>Herald</i> , Syracuse, NY. October 22, 1961. [Unrelated Book Review], October 22, 1961
9.63	Newspaper clipping: "Irony of Renaissance of Hope." A.C.H. <i>News</i> , Savannah, GA. October 22, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 22, 1961
9.64	Newspaper clipping: "Things Mighty Tough In Malamud's World." Julie Ball. <i>Columbus Dispatch</i> , Columbus, OH. October 29, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 29, 1961
9.65	Newspaper clipping: "Guide to Go" Frances Flanders. <i>Monroe Morning World</i> , Monroe, [?]. October 29, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 29, 1961

9.66	Newspaper clipping: "A Need to Learn." Jack Gaskie. <i>Rocky Mountain News</i> , Denver, CO. October 29, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 29, 1961
9.67	Newspaper clipping: "Love, Satire Spark Story." Ruth Ballentine. Unknown Publisher, Memphis, TN. October 29, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], October 29, 1961
9.68	Periodical clipping: "Hard Road to the Good Life." Granville Hicks. <i>Saturday Review. October</i> [?] 1961. [review of <i>A New Life</i>]
9.69	Newspaper clipping: "Robert Fulford on Books: Levin Among the Barbarians." Robert Fulford. <i>The Daily Star</i> , Toronto, Ontario, Canada. November 1, 1961. [Review of A New Life], November 1, 1961
9.70	Newspaper clipping: "Sensitive Story Of 'A New Life" Profoundly Moral." L. Wheildon. <i>Herald</i> , Boston, MA. November 5, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], November 5, 1961
9.71	Newspaper clipping: "With Old Tools." Guy Savino. <i>News</i> , Newark, NJ. November 5, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], November 5, 1961
9.72	Newspaper clipping: "Novelist, Formerly At Oregon State, Writes Searing Satire Of Academic Life." Malcolm Bauer. <i>The Oregonian</i> , Portland, OR. November 12, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], November 12, 1961
9.73	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud: New Life for Easterner In 'Cow College" of West." John K. Hutchens. <i>Times</i> , Shreveport, LA. November 12, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], November 12, 1961
9.74	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." Steven P. Ryan. <i>Bestsellers</i> . November 15, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], November 15, 1961
9.75	Newspaper clipping: "A New Life by Bernard Malamud." <i>Reporter News</i> , Abilene, TX. November 19, 1961., November 19, 1961
9.76	Newspaper clipping: "A Sad Hash of Beginnings." Isobel Griscom. <i>Times</i> , Chattanooga, TN. November 26, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], November 26, 1961
9.77	Periodical clipping: "A New Life." Harper's. November 1961., November 1961
9.78	Newspaper clipping: "Two unhappy new novels: One overwritten real effort, one over rated phony job." N. Scott. <i>People's World</i> , San Francisco, CA. December 2, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], December 2, 1961
9.79	Newspaper clipping: "A New Life." Courier-Journal, Louisville, KY. December 3, 1961., December 3, 1961
9.80	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Strikes Out With His Latest Novel." A.R. Suritz. <i>Observer</i> , Charlotte, NC. December 3, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], December 3, 1961
9.81	Newspaper clipping: "A New Life." Post Dispatch, St. Louis, MO. December 3, 1961., December 3, 1961
9.82	Newspaper clipping: "He'd Give This Tale No Prizes." Louis Mariano. <i>News</i> , Chicago, IL. December 4, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], December 4, 1961
9.83	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Novel Turns Away from First Goal." John Barkham. <i>Times</i> , Hartford, CT. December 11, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], December 11, 1961
9.84	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's A NEW LIFE" <i>Times</i> , Los Angeles, CA. December 17, 1961., December 17, 1961
9.85	Newspaper clipping: "Professor's Way." Jack Zaiman. <i>Courant</i> , Hartfield, CT. December 24, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], December 24, 1961
9.86	Newspaper clipping: "What's New in Books." Lois Mulliken. <i>Silver Lake News</i> , Pembroke, MA. December 28, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], December 28, 1961
9.87	Newspaper clipping: "One Man's Search For His Own Place." Ron Martin. <i>Free Press</i> , Detroit, MI. December 31, 1961. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], December 31, 1961
9.88	Periodical clipping: "A New Life." David G. Spencer. <i>Critic</i> . December 1961-January 1962., December 1961-January 1962
9.89	Photocopy of newspaper clipping: "Vita Nuova or The Merry Wives." M. Ellwood Smith. <i>The Corvallis Gazette-Times</i> , 1961. [editorial poem], 1961
9.90	Periodical clipping: "Books: The Grooves of Academe." Donald Malcolm. <i>The New Yorker</i> . January 27, 1962. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], January 27, 1962
9.91	Newspaper clipping: "A New Life." Skagit Valley Herald, Mt. Vernon, WA. March 10, 1962., March 10, 1962
9.92	Newspaper clipping: "Of Sensitivity, Search and Sex." Richard Goldsmith. <i>Observer</i> , Raleigh, NC. March 18, 1962. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], March 18, 1962
9.93	Periodical clipping: "Malamud Novel An Amazine Blend." Samuel I. Bellman. <i>National Jewish Monthly</i> . April 1962. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], April 1962
9.94	Periodical clipping: "Struggle for the Honest Discovery of Self." David Mirsky. <i>Jewish Bookland</i> . May 1962. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], May 1962

9.95	Newspaper clipping: "Baseball Novel." John Easley. <i>Observer</i> , Raleigh, NC. June 10, 1962. [Review of <i>The Natural</i>], June 10, 1962
9.96	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Penetrates, Motivates Characters." Sandra Eisdorfer. <i>Herald</i> , Durham, NC. November 18, 1962. [Review of <i>A New Life</i>], November 18, 1962
9.97	Periodical clipping: "A New Life, by Bernard Malamud." Virginia Quarterly Review. Winter 1962.
10	Newspaper Clippings, Articles, and Other Works RE: Bernard Malamud, 1963-1965
10.1	Photocopy of newspaper clipping: "Wife Advises OSC Prize Winner on Attitudes." W.G. Rogers. Publisher unknown. April 4, [1963?], April 4, [1963?]
10.2	Periodical clipping: "Rites of Spring." <i>Newsweek</i> . May 6, 1963. [review of Malamud's and others' speech at a symposium in Princeton], May 6, 1963
10.3	Periodical clipping: "Life Is Better Than Death." Bernard Malamud. <i>Esquire</i> . May 1963. [short story], May 1963
10.4	Newspaper clipping: "The Measure Tread of Catastrophe: New Stories by Malamud Are Polished." S.K. Oberbeck. <i>Post Dispatch</i> , St. Louis, MO. September 22, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], September 22, 1963
10.5	Newspaper clipping: "More Malamud Magic." Alan Levy. <i>The New York Post</i> . October 6, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 6, 1963
10.6	Periodical clipping: "Schwartz, the Bird." Newsweek. October 7, 1963. [Review of Idiots First], October 7, 1963
10.7	Newspaper clipping: "The Bookshelf: Stories of Lonely People Prove a Theory." W.G. Rogers. <i>New York World-Telegram and Sun.</i> October 9, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 9, 1963
10.8	Periodical clipping: "Literary Horizons: His Hopes On the Human Heart." Granville Hicks. <i>Saturday Review</i> . October 12, 1963. [article on Malamud's life and accomplishments], October 12, 1963
10.9	Periodical clipping: "Literary Horizons: His Hopes On the Human Heart." Granville Hicks. <i>Saturday Review</i> . October 12, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i> , 2 copies], October 12, 1963
10.10	Periodical clipping: "Losers, But Not Lost." David Boroff. Saturday Review. October 12, 1963. [review of Idiots First], October 12, 1963
10.11	Newspaper clipping: "Book of the Week: Losers, But Not Lost." David Boroff. <i>The Saturday Review</i> . October 12, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 12, 1963
10.12	Newspaper clipping: "A Bloody Message." <i>Asheville Citizen-Times</i> , Asheville, NC. October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963
10.13	Periodical clipping: "About Bernard Malamud." Ronald Z. Sheppard. <i>Book Week</i> . October 13, 1963. [re: Malamud's life and accomplishments], October 13, 1963
10.14	Periodical clipping: "Showing us 'what it means human'." Theodore Solotaroff. <i>Book Week</i> . October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963
10.15	Periodical clipping: "Showing us 'what it means human'." Theodore Solotaroff. <i>Bookweek</i> . October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963
10.16	Newspaper clipping: "Dozen Short Stories Have Novel's Impact." W.G. Rogers. <i>Bulletin</i> , Philadelphia, PA. October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963
10.17	Newspaper clipping: "12 Stories by Malamud Life Among the Helpless." Sarah Burroughs. <i>Chronicle</i> , Houston, TX. October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963
10.18	Newspaper clipping: "Short Stories: Collection Scores New Triumph." Jack Breibart. <i>News</i> , Miami, FL. October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963
10.19	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud: Style and Insight." Beatrice Wallas. <i>Observer</i> , Charlotte, NC. October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963
10.20	Newspaper clipping: "Author in Search of Ideas: Malamud: Defender of the Spirit." Wes Lawrence. <i>The Plain Dealer</i> , Cleveland, OH. October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963
10.21	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Stories Powerful." W.G. Rogers. <i>Post Tribune</i> , Gary IN. October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963
10.22	Newspaper clipping: "Moody Message Offered for Some." <i>Review</i> , Hayward, CA. October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963
10.23	Newspaper clipping: "Fine Malamud Stories." Jeanne Rose. Sun, Baltimore, MD. October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963

10.24	Periodical clipping: "The Hopes Of Man." Ihab Hassan. New York Times Book Review. October 13, 1963. [Review of Idiots First], October 13, 1963
10.25	Newspaper clipping: "Prize-Winning Author Offers 'Idiots First." Dennis Powers. <i>Tribune</i> , Oakland, CA. October 13, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 13, 1963
10.26	Newspaper clipping: "Daily Book Review: An Angel Named Ginzburg." Maurice Dolbier. <i>Chicago Herald-Tribune</i> , Chicago, IL. October 14, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 14, 1963
10.27	Newspaper clipping: "New Sampler From the Lives of Lonely People." James H. Mooney, Jr. "Malamud Explains His Strange Tales." William Kennedy. <i>The National Observer</i> . October 14, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i> , interview with Malamud], October 14, 1963
10.28	Newspaper clipping: "Books of The Times: Fiction Fantasies by Malamud (and Chagall)." Herbert Mitgang. New York Times. October 14, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 14, 1963
10.29	Newspaper clipping: "Fiction Fantasies by Malamud (and Chagall)." Herbert Mitgang. <i>The New York Times</i> (<i>Western Edition</i>). October 14, 1963. [review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 14, 1963
10.30	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." <i>Bestsellers</i> . October 15, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 15, 1963
10.31	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud Again Emerges as One of Greatest Writers with His 'Idiots First'." <i>Detroit Jewish News</i> , Detroit, MI. October 18, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 18, 1963
10.32	Periodical clipping: "All Men Are Jews." Milton R. Stern. <i>Nation</i> . October 19, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 19, 1963
10.33	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Captures His Reader." John O'Neill. <i>Constitution and Journal</i> , Atlanta, GA. October 20, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 20, 1963
10.34	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Is Deft Magician Who Retains Grip on Reality." Ogden G. Dwight. <i>Des Moines Daily Register</i> , Des Moines, IA. October 20, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 20, 1963
10.35	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud: Good Variety, Some Classics." Gerald Ashford. <i>Express</i> , San Antonio, TX. October 20, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 20, 1963
10.36	Newspaper clipping: "The Good Are Best: Malamud Has Moral Mettle." Mark M. Perlberg. <i>Free Press</i> , Detroit, MI. October 20, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 20, 1963
10.37	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Has Moody Message." M.S. <i>Herald</i> , Durham, NC. October 20, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 20, 1963
10.38	Newspaper clipping: "Short Story Master at His Peak." Leonard Wheildon. <i>Herald</i> , Boston, MA. October 20, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 20, 1963
10.39	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's 'Idiots First': Sympathy for Mankind." Hatton Burke. <i>Pensacola News-Journal</i> , Pensacola, FL. October 20, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 20, 1963
10.40	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's View of Lunatic Life." ABL. <i>Register</i> , New Haven, CT. October 20, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 20, 1963
10.41	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Stories." <i>Republican</i> , Waterbury, CT. October 20, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 20, 1963
10.42	Newspaper clipping: "A Bookman's Notebook: Bernard Malamud's 'Gallows Humor'." William Hogan. San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, CA. October 25, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 25, 1963
10.43	Periodical clipping: "Idiots First." Mary H. Wagner. America. October 26, 1963., October 26, 1963
10.44	Newspaper clipping: "'Idiots First' Boost Malamud Higher On Literary Ladder." Walter B. Greenwood. <i>Evening News</i> , Buffalo, NY. October 26, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 26, 1963
10.45	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Takes His Place Among The Finest Writers." Mark Perlberg. <i>News</i> , Charlotte, NC. October 26, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 26, 1963
10.46	Newspaper clipping: "Human Comedy." Irving Kravsow. <i>Courant</i> , Hartford, CT. October 27, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 27, 1963
10.47	Newspaper clipping: "Sharp, Clear Story Style." <i>Herald</i> , Miami, FL. October 27, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 27, 1963
10.48	Newspaper clipping: "Book of the Day: Malamud: A Strain on Emotions." Elizabeth Bernkopf. <i>Morning Globe</i> , Boston, MA. October 30, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], October 30, 1963
10.49	Newspaper clipping: "Book Review: The Unsung Heros of Bernard Malamud." Lisa Tate. <i>Banner</i> , Bennington, VA. November 2, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 2, 1963
10.50	Newspaper clipping: "Follies and Foibles." <i>Mercury News</i> , San Jose, CA. November 3, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 3, 1963

10.51	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Hits Many Chords in Short Stories." John K. Sherman. <i>Tribune</i> , Minneapolis, MN. November 3, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 3, 1963
10.52	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's 'Idiots'." Joseph Schwartz. <i>Journal</i> , Milwaukee, WI. November 10, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 10, 1963
10.53	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's Faith in Humanity." Margery Lane. <i>News</i> , Greensboro, NC. November 10, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 10, 1963
10.54	Newspaper clipping: "The Core of Life: Malamud Collection Powerful." Thomas F. Staley. <i>The Press</i> , Pittsburgh, PA. November 10, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 10, 1963
10.55	Periodical clipping: "Realistic Fabulist." <i>Time</i> . November 15, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 15, 1963
10.56	Newspaper clipping: "Master Watchman of the Short Story." William J. Igoe. <i>Chicago Tribune</i> , Chicago, IL. November 17, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 17, 1963
10.57	Newspaper clipping: "Theme Of Jewish Suffering." Charles Alva Hoyt. <i>The Courier-Journal</i> , Louisville, KY. November 17, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 17, 1963
10.58	Newspaper clipping: "12 Fine Stories; Master of Alienation." Larry McMurtry. <i>Post</i> , Houston, TX. November 24, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 24, 1963
10.59	Periodical clipping: "The best new fiction" [missing by-line] <i>Harper's</i> . November 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 1963
10.60	Periodical clipping: "His World Is Tense and Loaded With Symbols." Harold U. Ribalow. <i>Jewish Bookland</i> . November 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], November 1963
10.61	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." <i>Booklist</i> . December 1, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], December 1, 1963
10.62	Newspaper clipping: "Sardonic Appraisal of Man." Katherine M. Scardino. <i>News</i> , Savannah, GA. December 1, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], December 1, 1963
10.63	Newspaper clipping: "One of the foremost talents" <i>Sacramento Bee</i> , Sacramento, CA. December 8, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], December 8, 1963
10.64	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Writes in 'Own Key'." <i>State Journal</i> , Lansing, MI. December 8, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], December 8, 1963
10.65	Newspaper clipping: "The Literary Lantern." Walter Spearman. <i>Greensboro Record</i> , Greensboro, NC. December 14, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], December 14, 1963
10.66	Newspaper clipping: "Book Reviews: A Collection Of Malamud Stories." Harold U. Ribalow. <i>Rhode Island</i> <i>Herald</i> , Providence, RI. December 20, 1963. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], December 20, 1963
10.67	Newspaper clipping: "Idiots First." Yvonne Umland. <i>Kansas City Star</i> , Kansas City, MO. December 29, 1963., December 29, 1963
10.68	Periodical clipping: "Idiots First." James G. Murray. <i>The Critic</i> . December 1963-January 1964., December 1963-January 1964
10.69	Periodical clipping: "To Find the Westward Path." John Hollander. <i>Partisan Review</i> , Winter 1962. [review of <i>A New Life</i>]
10.70	Newspaper clipping: "The Bookshelf: Idiot's Delight." Sylvia Rothchild. <i>Jewish Advocate</i> , Boston, MA. January 2, 1964. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], January 2, 1964
10.71	Newspaper clipping: "Idiots First." Sheldon Ellwood. <i>Journal</i> , Portland, OR. January 25, 1964. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], January 25, 1964
10.72	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's Varied Dozen Are Excellent Short Stories." [missing by-line]. Star, Washington, DC. January 26, 1964. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], January 26, 1964
10.73	Newspaper clipping: "Idiot's [sic] First." Judy Flander. <i>Record</i> , Coolings, CA. January 30, 1964. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], January 30, 1964
10.74	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Stories Sparkle." Warner Twyford. <i>Pilot</i> , Norfolk, VA. February 2, 1964. [Review of <i>Idiots First</i>], February 2, 1964
10.75	Newspaper clipping: "Former Oregon State Writer's Fame Grows." <i>OSU Daily Barometer</i> . May 22, 1964., May 22, 1964
10.76	Periodical clipping: "The Power of Positive Sex." F.W. Dupee. Partisan Review. Summer 1964. [Review of Idiots First]

10.77	Periodical clipping: "The Ordeal of Yakov Bok." James P. Degnan. <i>The Critic</i> . October-November 1965. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>]
11	Newspaper Clippings, Articles, and Other Works RE: Bernard Malamud, 1966
11.1	Newspaper clipping: "The Natural, by Bernard Malamud." <i>Reporter</i> , Ontario, CA. January 16, 1966., January 16, 1966
11.2	Newspaper clipping: "The Paperbacks: Malamud's People Who Need People." Gene Brackley. <i>Morning Globe</i> , Boston, MA. April 22, 1966. [Review of <i>The Magic Barrel</i>], April 22, 1966
11.3	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's new novel" <i>Pioneer Press</i> , St. Paul, MN. May 15, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], May 15, 1966
11.4	Newspaper clipping: "Books-Authors: Works by Award Winners." <i>New York Times</i> . July 29, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], July 29, 1966
11.5	Newspaper clipping: "The Fixer, by Bernard Malamud." [missing by-line] <i>Los Angeles Times</i> , Los Angeles, CA. August 21, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], August 21, 1966
11.6	Newspaper clipping: "A Bookman's Notebook: Two infamous frameups of Jews published this month." William Hogan. <i>Independent</i> , Corona, CA. August 22, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], August 22, 1966
11.7	Newspaper clipping: "Strange Legal Hoax in Fact and Fiction." <i>Times</i> , Santa Maria, CA. August 27, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], August 27, 1966
11.8	Newspaper clipping: "The Book Page: A Pawn Called Yakov." Joyce Carol Oates. <i>The Detroit News</i> , Detroit, MI. August 28, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], August 28, 1966
11.9	Newspaper clipping: "Books of The Times: Yakov's Choice." Eliot Fremont-Smith. <i>New York Times</i> . August 29, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], August 29, 1966
11.10	Periodical clipping: "Whether Bernard Malamud's excruciating" Playboy. August 1966., August 1966
11.11	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." John S. Phillipson. <i>Best Sellers</i> . September 1, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 1, 1966
11.12	Newspaper clipping: "Friday Book Report: Malamud Novel on Injustice In Russia - Idea Born in U.S." Kay Pittman. <i>Press Scimitar</i> , Memphis, TN. September 2, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 2, 1966
11.13	Newspaper clipping: "'Ritual Murder' In Old Russia." Arthur Darack. <i>Cincinnati Enquirer</i> , Cincinnati, OH. September 3, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 3, 1966
11.14	Newspaper clipping: "Citizen-Journal Books: Injustice Theme of 'Fixer' Great Reading Experience." Jack Keller. <i>Columbus Citizen-Journal</i> , Columbus, OH. September 3, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 3, 1966
11.15	Newspaper clipping: "Memorable Story Portrays Battle Against Injustice." Walter B. Greenwood. <i>Evening News</i> , Buffalo, NY. September 3, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 3, 1966
11.16	Newspaper clipping: "The Fixer. By Bernard Malamud." <i>New York Post</i> . September 3, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 3, 1966
11.17	Newspaper clipping: "The Magnificent New Novel of Malamud." Laurel Shapiro. <i>Independent-Journal</i> , San Rafael, CA. September 3, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 3, 1966
11.18	Newspaper clipping: "The Education of Yakov Bok." ed by Virginia Pasley. <i>Newsday</i> , unknown city and state. September 3, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 3, 1966
11.19	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's New Novel: A Human Struggles To Survive." Jay Bail. <i>The Blade</i> , Toledo, OH. September 4, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 4, 1966
11.20	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Deals With Injustice." Jo Woestendiek. <i>Chronicle</i> , Houston, TX. September 4, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 4, 1966
11.21	Newspaper clipping: "The Fixer, by Bernard Malamud." <i>Herald American</i> , Chicago, IL. September 4, 1966., September 4, 1966
11.22	Newspaper clipping: "Back With the Morose Russians." Robert Williams. <i>Miami Herald</i> , Miami, FL. September 4, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 4, 1966
11.23	Periodical clipping: "Yakov's Ordeal." George P. Elliott. <i>The New York Times Book Review</i> . September 4, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 4, 1966
11.24	Newspaper clipping: "The Fixer, by Bernard Malamud." Bob German. <i>Post</i> , Houston, TX. September 4, 1966., September 4, 1966
11.25	Newspaper clipping: "Powerful Tale of Eternal Victim." Geralyn Williams. <i>Rocky Mt. News</i> , Denver, CO. September 4, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 4, 1966

11.26	Newspaper clipping: "'Fixer' Notable Novel." Leonard Brown. <i>Star News</i> , Pasadena, CA. September 4, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 4, 1966
11.27	Newspaper clipping: "Ritual Murder: Fiction and Fact." Milton Hindus. <i>Sunday Globe</i> , Boston, MA. September 4, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 4, 1966
11.28	Newspaper clipping: "Yakov's Plight Is Universal." William Parrill. Tennessean, Nashville, TN. September
	4, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 4, 1966
11.29	Newspaper clipping: "The Printed Page." A.C. Greene. <i>Times Herald</i> , Dallas, TX. September 4, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i> , interview w/Malamud], September 4, 1966
11.30	Newspaper clipping: "Wide, Wide World of Books: The Frightening Beiliss Case in Fictional, Scholarly Perspectives." William Kennedy. <i>The National Observer</i> . September 5, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 5, 1966
11.31	Newspaper clipping: "On The Bookshelf: Malamud's Fine Novel." Alan Macneil. <i>The Reporter</i> , Springfield, VT. September 6, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 6, 1966
11.32	Newspaper clipping: "About Books: 'Fixer' Sure To Attract Lots Of Talk." Anne Walsh. <i>Gazette</i> , Phoenix, AZ. September 7, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 7, 1966
11.33	Newspaper clipping: "The Fixer, Bernard Malamud." <i>Canyon Cryer</i> , Hollywood, CA. September 8, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 8, 1966
11.34	Periodical clipping: "Malamud's heroic handyman." Melvin Maddocks. <i>Christian Science Monitor</i> . September 8, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 8, 1966
11.35	Newspaper clipping: "The Books Parade." Edward Wagenknecht. <i>News-Tribune</i> , Waltham, MA. September 8, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 8, 1966
11.36	Newspaper clipping: "The Book Scene: A Sharp Indictment of Prejudice." Maie E. Perley. <i>Times</i> , Louisville, KY. September 8, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 8, 1966
11.37	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Adds to Literary Status." Charles Stella. <i>Press</i> , Cleveland, OH. September 9, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 9, 1966
11.38	Periodical clipping: "The Outsider." Time. September 9, 1966. [Review of The Fixer], September 9, 1966
11.39	Newspaper clipping: "The Bookshelf: Malamud's Novel Aims High But Falls Short." Edmund Fuller. <i>The Wall Street Journal</i> , New York, NY. September 9, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 9, 1966
11.40	Newspaper clipping: "Book of the Week: Malamud's Heroic Handyman a Symbol of Universal Woe." James Friend. <i>Chicago News</i> . September 10, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 10, 1966
11.41	Newspaper clipping: "The Critics Are Saying" New York Post. September 10, 1966. [Review of The Fixer], September 10, 1966
11.42	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's 'Fixer' Powerfully Told." Floyd Logan. <i>News Sentinel</i> , Ft. Wayne, IN. September 10, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 10, 1966
11.43	Periodical clipping: "Literary Horizons: One Man to Stand for Six Million." Granville Hicks. <i>Saturday Review</i> . September 10, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 10, 1966
11.44	Newspaper clipping: "Engrossing Malamud Novel." Norman Subotnik. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.45	Newspaper clipping: "Sparks Fly From Grindstone." Dan Wallace and "Bernard Malamud: 'History Into Myth'." Harriet Doar. <i>The Charlotte Observer</i> , Charlotte, NC. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i> , interview w/Malamud], September 11, 1966
11.46	Newspaper clipping: "A Magnificent Novel Exalts Human Dignity." Minnie Hite-Moody. <i>Columbus Sunday Dispatch</i> , Columbus, OH. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.47	Periodical clipping: "One man's battle against injustice." Harry Mark Petrakis. <i>Chicago Tribune Books Today</i> . September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.48	Newspaper clipping: "A Compelling Drama of Lasting Truth." "Author Sees Long Wait Before Novel's Funeral." John Raymond and "Malamud's New Novel Is a Long Step Forward." Sidney S. Thomas. <i>Constitution and Journal</i> , Atlanta, GA. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i> , interview w/Malamud], September 11, 1966
11.49	Newspaper clipping: "Books & More Books; A Prisoner of the Czar: Yakov Bok's Ritual Torture." Barbara Holliday. <i>Detroit Free Press</i> , Detroit, MI. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.50	Newspaper clipping: "New Malamud Novel Delves Into Ordeal of Jew in Russia." Stanley Alexander. <i>Ft. Worth Star</i> , Ft. Worth, TX. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966

11.51	Newspaper clipping: "Russian Prejudice." Allen Nelson. <i>Gazette</i> , Cedar Rapids, IA. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.52	Newspaper clipping: "Fight of Individual Against Necessity." Marc Anderson. <i>Herald</i> . Augusta, GA. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.53	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's New Novel andAn Interview With Its Author." William S. Lynch and Phyllis Meras. <i>Journal</i> , Providence, RI. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.54	Newspaper clipping: "Crime and Punishment of Innocence." Dan Jaffe. <i>Kansas City Star</i> , Kansas City, MO. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.55	Periodical clipping: "The Career of Bernard Malamud." Charles Thomas Samuels. <i>New Republic</i> . September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.56	Newspaper clipping: "The Fixer." <i>News</i> , Burlington, VT. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.57	Newspaper clipping: "In The Web Of Life's Absurdities." Rosemary Yardley. <i>The News</i> , Greensboro, NC. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.58	Newspaper clipping: Serious Fiction Has Its Role." Malcolm Bauer. <i>The Oregonian</i> , Portland, OR. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.59	Newspaper clipping: "Turning A New Leaf: 2 New Books Dissect 'Ritual Murder' Case." David Appel. <i>Philadelphia Inquirer</i> , Philadelphia, PA. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.60	Newspaper clipping: "From the Ghetto: Parable of Times." Abe C. Ravitz. <i>The Plain Dealer</i> , Cleveland, OH. September 11, 1966 [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.61	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's Newest Novel: Extremes of Good and Evil." E. Nelson Hayes. <i>Register</i> , New Haven, CT. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.62	Newspaper clipping: "A Luckless Hero Created In Darkness." <i>San Diego Union</i> , San Diego, CA. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.63	Newspaper clipping: "Repeated Injustices Plague Life of Jewish Handyman." Johnny Malone. <i>Sun</i> , Jackson, TN. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.64	Newspaper clipping: "Books: Malamud's Powerful Novel About Justice." Day Thorpe. <i>The Sunday Star</i> , Washington, DC. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.65	Newspaper clipping: "Writes Novel of Injustice." Martha Sandrof. <i>Telegram</i> , Worcester, MA. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.66	Newspaper clipping: "New Prophet For Israel." Francis J. Thompson. <i>Tribune</i> , Tampa, FL. September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.67	Periodical clipping: "Innocence and Punishment." Josh Greenfield. <i>Washington Post Book Week</i> . September 11, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 11, 1966
11.68	Periodical clipping: "Writers & Writing: A Christian Problem." Raymond Rosenthal. <i>The New Leader</i> . September 12, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 12, 1966
11.69	Newspaper clipping: "Books in the News: Novel on nature of injustice." Harry F. Themal. <i>News</i> , Wilmington, DE. September 13, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 13, 1966
11.70	Newspaper clipping: "New Books at Morris Library." <i>Herald</i> , Morris, IL. September 15, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 15, 1966
11.71	Newspaper clipping: "The Fixer." <i>Journal</i> , Lorain, OH. September 16, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 16, 1966
11.72	Periodical clipping: "A Small Man Uncrushed by Brutal Power." Webster Schott. <i>Life</i> . September 16, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 16, 1966
11.73	Newspaper clipping: "The Fixer by Bernard Malamud." Barbara Bischoff. <i>Journal</i> , Portland, OR. September 17, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 17, 1966
11.74	Newspaper clipping: "Indictment & Benediction." Nancy O'Gara. <i>Peninsula Herald</i> , Monterey, CA. September 17, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 17, 1966
11.75	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Creates Word Portrait of Russian Martyr." Malcolm Carter. <i>Times</i> , Hartford, CT. September 17, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 17, 1966
11.76	Newspaper clipping: "The World of Writers: Growth Through Tragedy." Herbert A. Kenny. <i>Boston Globe</i> , Boston, MA. September 18, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 18, 1966
11.77	Newspaper clipping: "Vakov, [sic] Fixer of Everything but Heart." Martin Quigley. <i>Globe Democrat</i> , St. Louis, MO. September 18, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 18, 1966

11.78	Newspaper clipping: "The Beiliss Case Viewed by Malamud." Herbert B. Ehrmann. <i>Herald</i> , Boston, MA. September 18, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 18, 1966
11.79	Newspaper clipping: "The Brokenness of Life: Gentle fixer centered in every persecution." James Friend. <i>News</i> , Birmingham, AL. September 18, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 18, 1966
11.80	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's 'The Fixer' Is History Denied Tale." Eliot Freemont-Smith. <i>News Press</i> , Santa Barbara, CA. September 18, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 18, 1966
11.81	Newspaper clipping: "The Essential Man Endures Torture." Thomas B. Sherman. <i>Post Dispatch</i> , St. Louis, MO. September 18, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 18, 1966
11.82	Newspaper clipping: "Tale Of Little Man Caught In History's Web Good One." R.B.S. <i>Register</i> , Mobile, AL. September 18, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 18, 1966
11.83	Newspaper clipping: "New Bernard Malamud Novel His Best So Far." Ralph Hickok. <i>Standard</i> , New Bedford, MA. September 18, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 18, 1966
11.84	Newspaper clipping: "Innocent Scapegoat." James Giles. <i>American Statesman</i> , Austin, TX. September 18, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 18, 1966
11.85	Newspaper clipping: "Book Beat." [missing by-line]. <i>Sunday Telegram</i> , Portland, ME. September 18, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 18, 1966
11.86	Newspaper clipping: "Bookman's Notebook: Malamud's Crime; penalty a study of the undefeated." William Hogan. <i>Independent</i> , Corona, CA. September 22, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 22, 1966
11.87	Periodical clipping: "A Pariah." V.S. Pritchett. <i>New York Times Book Review</i> . September 22, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 22, 1966
11.88	Newspaper clipping: "About New Books: Major Novel Probes Essence of Guilt." Howell Pearre. <i>The Nashville Banner</i> , Nashville, TN. September 23, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 23, 1966
11.89	Newspaper clipping: "Autumn Harvest of Fall Novels." Myron Newman. <i>Advance-Star Green Sheet</i> , Burlingame, CA. September 25, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 25, 1966
11.90	Newspaper clipping: "The World of Writers: Hope and Yakov Bok." Herbert A. Kenny. <i>The Boston Globe</i> , Boston, MA. September 25, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 25, 1966
11.91	Newspaper clipping: "Yakov Bok: A Little Man Born to Lose." Joan Bunke. <i>Des Moines Register</i> , Des Moines, IA. September 25, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 25, 1966
11.92	Newspaper clipping: "A Timeless Hero Surrounded By the Adversities of Life." Betsy Lindau. <i>Journal-Sentinel</i> , Winston-Salem, NC. September 25, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 25, 1966
11.93	Newspaper clipping: "Man's Inhumanity to Man." Ann Fair Dodson. <i>News & Leader</i> , Springfield, MO. September 25, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 25, 1966
11.94	Newspaper clipping: "'The Fixer' a Powerful Novel of Moral Squalor." William Hogan. <i>Press Herald</i> , Torrance, CA. September 25, 1966., September 25, 1966
11.95	Newspaper clipping: "A Born Loser Up Against It." Paxton Davis. <i>Times</i> , Roanoke, VA. September 25, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 25, 1966
11.96	Newspaper clipping: "Back to the Dark Ages." Maria St. Goar. <i>Times</i> , Chattanooga, TN. September 25, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 25, 1966
12	Newspaper Clippings, Articles, and Other Works RE: Bernard Malamud, 1966-1968
12.1	Newspaper clipping: "'Fixer' Indomitable in Tsarist Russia: Malamud Finds Hero in Dark." Miles A. Smith. <i>Tribune</i> , Minneapolis, MN. September 25, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 25, 1966
12.2	Newspaper clipping: "Looking At Books: 'The Fixer' Is Victim of Fate." Marian Trainor. <i>Macomb Daily</i> , St. Clemens, MI. September 27, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 27, 1966
12.3	Newspaper clipping: "The Fate of Yakov Bok." [missing by-line]. <i>Catholic Transcript</i> , Hartford, CT. September 30, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 30, 1966
12.4	Newspaper clipping: "Balancing The Books: 'The Fixer' a Superior Work of Art." Msgr. John S. Kennedy. <i>Tidings</i> , Los Angeles, CA. September 30, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], September 30, 1966
12.5	Newspaper clipping: "The Book Corner." San Mateo Times & News Leader, San Mateo, CA. October 1, 1966. [Review of The Fixer], October 1, 1966
12.6	Newspaper clipping: "One Does With What One Has." Don Hatfield. <i>Advertiser</i> , Huntington, WV. October 2, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 2, 1966
12.7	Newspaper clipping: "Yakov's fate." Msgr. John S. Kennedy. <i>Catholic Times</i> , Columbus, OH. October 2, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 2, 1966

12.8	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Creates A Living Symbol." Sterlin Holmesly. <i>Express</i> , San Antonio, TX. October 2, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 2, 1966
12.9	Newspaper clipping: "Social Injustice: Anti-Semitism In Tzarist Russia." Peter Gregg. <i>Pittsburgh Press</i> , Pittsburgh, PA. October 2, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 2, 1966
12.10	Newspaper clipping: "Maine Bookmarks." Marion F. French. <i>News</i> , Bangor, ME. October 4, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 4, 1966
12.11	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's Novel Likely to Become Classic." Msgr. John S. Kennedy. <i>The Anchor</i> , Fall River, MA. October 5, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 5, 1966
12.12	Newspaper clipping: "The Man Behind The Fixer." Harold Hughes. <i>The Oregonian</i> , Portland, OR. October 9, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 9, 1966
12.13	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's The Fixer" Mildred Hart Shaw. <i>Sentinel</i> , Grand Junction, CO. October 9, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 9, 1966
12.14	Periodical clipping: "The Fixer, by Bernard Malamud." <i>The National Observer</i> . October 10, 1966., October 10, 1966
12.15	Newspaper clipping: "Books: A Harrowing Story, Told With Great Skill." Frank MacShane. <i>Berkshire Eagle</i> , Pittsfield, MA. October 15, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 15, 1966
12.16	Newspaper clipping: "Writing is Fine; Tragic, Pathetic Story." Hilda Schroetter. <i>Times Dispatch</i> , Richmond, VA. October 16, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 16, 1966
12.17	Newspaper clipping: "'The Fixer' rates tops." Lawrence DiPietro. <i>Topeka Sunday Capital-Journal</i> , Topeka, KS. October 16, 1966 [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 16, 1966
12.18	Newspaper clipping: "Gazette Bookshelf." Keith Hodgdon. <i>Taunton Gazette</i> , Taunton, MA. October 18, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 18, 1966
12.19	Newspaper clipping: "Library Notes." Helen Pine. <i>Champion</i> , Chino, CA. October 19, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 19, 1966
12.20	Newspaper clipping: "A Harrowing Story, Told with Skill." Frank MacShane. <i>Banner</i> , Bennington, VT. October 21, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 21, 1966
12.21	Newspaper clipping: "Books Today: A Significant Novel." Adeline McCabe. <i>Cheyenne Wyoming State Tribune</i> . October 22, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 22, 1966
12.22	Newspaper clipping: "That Latest Best Seller." Arthur Benjamin Anderson. <i>The Facts</i> , Redlands, CA. October 22, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 22, 1966
12.23	Newspaper clipping: "Best Seller: Russia the Persecutor." Arthur B. Anderson. <i>Record-American</i> , Boston, MA. October 22, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 22, 1966
12.24	Newspaper clipping: "Books." Michael Rivers. <i>Springfield Herald</i> , Springfield, MA. October 23, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 23, 1966
12.25	Newspaper clipping: "One Man's Reaction To Criminal Justice." James Hoggard. <i>Times</i> , Wichita Falls, KS. October 23, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 23, 1966
12.26	Newspaper clipping: "The Fixer by Bernard Malamud." <i>Times</i> , Erie, PA. October 23, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 23, 1966
12.27	Newspaper clipping: "Books." Michael Rivers. <i>The Springfield Herald</i> , Springfield, MA. October 27, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 27, 1966
12.28	Newspaper clipping: "A Malamud Reader." <i>Press</i> , Pittsburgh, PA. October 29, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], October 29, 1967
12.29	Newspaper clipping: "By Malamud." <i>Star</i> , Washington, DC. October 29, 1967. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 29, 1967
12.30	Newspaper clipping: "Czarist Russia's Brutality Shown in Novel by Malamud." H.B. Hill. <i>The Springfield Sunday Republican</i> , Springfield, MA. October 30, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 30, 1966
12.31	Newspaper clipping: "The Reading Lamp: The Tears of Things." Lester M. Wolfson. <i>Tribune</i> , South Bend, IN. October 30, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], October 30, 1966
12.32	Periodical clipping: "History and his "friends" have not" [missing by-line] <i>National Review</i> . November 1, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], November 1, 1966
12.33	Newspaper clipping: "Latest Best Seller." Arthur Benjamin Anderson. <i>News</i> , Naugatuck, CT. November 5, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], November 5, 1966
12.34	Newspaper clipping: "'The Fixer' Is Allegory Of Persecuted." Odell Griffith. <i>Pensacola News Journal</i> , Pensacola, FL. November 6, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], November 6, 1966

12.35	Newspaper clipping: "The Idea of Freedom Won Through Suffering." Betsy Petersen. <i>Picayune</i> , New Orleans, LA. November 6, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], November 6, 1966
12.36	Newspaper clipping: "Gripping Horror Tales." W.E. Fark. <i>News</i> , Savannah, GA. November 13, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], November 13, 1966
12.37	Newspaper clipping: "This Week's Reading: Novel By Malamud Great, Moving Book." Calhoun Ancrum.
	News & Courier, Charleston, SC. November 13, 1966. [Review of The Fixer], November 13, 1966
12.38	Periodical clipping: "Fiction." ed. by William B. Hill, S.J. <i>America</i> . November 26, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], November 26, 1966
12.39	Newspaper clipping: "Greek Hero In American Garb." <i>Santa-Maria, California Times</i> . November 26, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], November 26, 1966
12.40	Newspaper clipping: "Sunday News Book Review." Gary Heath. <i>Sunday News</i> , Bennington, VT. November 27, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], November 27, 1966
12.41	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." Choice. November 1966. [Review of The Fixer], November 1966
12.42	Newspaper clipping: "Current Literature." Enid Nicol. <i>Dover Reporter</i> , Dover, MA. December 1, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], December 1, 1966
12.43	Periodical clipping: "The Fixer. By Bernard Malamud." Martin Tucker. <i>Commonweal</i> . December 2, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], December 2, 1966
12.44	Newspaper clipping: "'The Fixer' Reasons On Faith, Humanity." P.H. <i>Standard Times</i> , San Angelo, TX. December 4, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], December 4, 1966
12.45	Newspaper clipping: "Political and Moral Clash in 'The Fixer'." Velma Richmond. <i>Catholic Voice</i> , Oakland, CA. December 21, 1966., December 21, 1966
12.46	Newspaper clipping: "Beth Looks At Books." [missing by-line] <i>Herald Enterprise</i> , Bellflower, CA. December 29, 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], December 29, 1966
12.47	Periodical clipping: "Sufferings of a Poor Jew in Russian Prisons." John J. Appel. <i>Jewish Bookland</i> . December 1966. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], December 1966
12.48	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's 'The Fixer' Grips Reader's Mind and Conscience." <i>The Jewish News</i> , Springfield, MA. January 26, 1967. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], January 26, 1967
12.49	Newspaper clipping: "Books and Men: Great Tale of Injustice." Mel Lindemann. <i>Oberlin Herald</i> , Oberlin, KS. February 9, 1967. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], February 9, 1967
12.50	Newspaper clipping: "Artistic Craftsmanship Seen In Powerful Story." B.R. <i>Herald</i> , Durham, NC. February 19, 1967. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], February 19, 1967
12.51	Newspaper clipping: "Gripping Account Of Private Drama." Isabelle Hoover. <i>Press-Democrat</i> , Santa Rosa, CA. March 5, 1967. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], March 5, 1967
12.52	Newspaper clipping: "The Fixer Wins Award For Fiction" <i>Hutchinson News</i> Hutchinson, KS. March 6, 1967. [Review of the National Book Awards winners], March 6, 1967
12.53	Photocopies of newspaper clippings: "National Book Award Goes to OSC Teacher." Publisher unknown. Undated. [March 1967]. "Award Won By Malamud." <i>The Oregonian</i> . March 6, 1967. [National Book Award], Undated March 6, 1967
12.54	Newspaper clipping: "National Book Awards Snub Eccentric, Far Out Novels." <i>Battle Creek Enquirer and News</i> , Battle Creek, MI. March 19, 1967. [Review of the National Book Awards winners], March 19, 1967
12.55	Newspaper clipping: "Sunday Advocate Books." Martha Wilson. <i>Sunday Advocate</i> , Baton Rouge, LA. March 19, 1967. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], March 19, 1967
12.56	Periodical clipping: "Speaking of books: Theme, Content and the 'New novel'." Bernard Malamud. <i>The New</i> <i>York Times Book Review. March</i> 26, 1967 [Malamud talks about "theme." "content" and "theory of the novel"].
12.57	Newspaper clipping: "In the name of the law." John Gross. <i>The Observer</i> . April 9, 1967. [review of <i>The Fixer</i>], April 9, 1967
12.58	Newspaper clipping: "Albee Wins Pulitzer Prize; Malamud Novel is chosen." Peter Kihss. <i>The New York Times</i> . May 2, 1967., May 2, 1967
12.59	Photocopies of newspaper clippings: "OSU Recalls Top Writer." <i>The Oregonian</i> . May 2, 1967. "Pulitzer Board Overrules Prize For NY Times' Harrison Salisbury." Publisher unknown. [May 1967], May 2, 1967 [May 1967]
12.60	Newspaper clipping: "Some of the Ins and Outs of Writing a Good Novel." Bernard Malamud. <i>Enterprise</i> , High Point, NC. May 7, 1967. [Reprint of Malamud's Pulitzer Prize acceptance speech], May 7, 1967

12.61	Newspaper clipping: "Portrait of a Man in Pain." Murray H. Cohen. <i>Gazette</i> , Charleston, WV. May 7, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], May 7, 1967
12.62	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Looks At 'Theme' in Art." Bernard Malamud. <i>The Virginian-Pilot</i> , Norfolk, VA. May 7, 1967. [Reprint of Malamud's National Book Awards acceptance speech], May 7, 1967
12.63	Newspaper clipping: "Books of the Day." Bernard Malamud. <i>Kansas City Star</i> , Kansas City, MO. June 7,
	1967. [Reprint of Malamud's Pulitzer Prize acceptance speech], June 7, 1967
12.64	Photocopy of newspaper articles: "Summer Term Activities Planned." OSU Summer Barometer. June 21, 1967.
	[brief mention of Malamud's opening of OSU "Summer Enrichment" programs], June 21, 1967
12.65	Newspaper clipping: "A Volume" <i>Pioneer Press</i> , St. Paul, MN. September 10, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], September 10, 1967
12.66	Newspaper clipping: "A Malamud Reader." <i>Courier Journal</i> , Louisville, KY. October 22, 1967., October 22, 1967
12.67	Newspaper clipping: "A Malamud Reader." <i>Columbus Sunday Dispatch</i> , Columbus, OH. October 29, 1967., October 29, 1967
12.68	Newspaper clipping: "About Books." Jonathan Yardley. News, Greensboro, NC. October 29, 1967. [Review
	of The Malamud Reader], October 29, 1967
12.69	Newspaper clipping: "The Bookshelf: A War Of The Proses." Jay Bail. <i>The Patriot-Ledger</i> , Quincy, MA. November 3, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], November 3, 1967
12.70	Newspaper clipping: "A Major Writer At Work." Anne G. Stine. <i>Independent-Journal</i> , San Rafael, CA.
	November 4, 1967. [Review of The Malamud Reader], November 4, 1967
12.71	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud At His Best: Testimony to a conviction of concern for human life." Hubert H. Harper, Jr. <i>News</i> , Birmingham, AL. November 5, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], November 5, 1967
12.72	Newspaper clipping: "A Malamud Reader." <i>Tennessean</i> , Nashville, TN. November 5, 1967., November 5, 1967
12.73	Newspaper clipping: "Read the Man, Sure, But Forget This Bound Amputation." R.F. Johnson. <i>Tribune</i> , Minneapolis, MN. November 5, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], November 5, 1967
12.74	Newspaper clipping: "More of Malamud." Jack McClintock. <i>Tribune</i> , Tampa, FL. November 5, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], November 5, 1967
12.75	Newspaper clipping: "'Human' Writer." Barbara Lord. <i>Austin American-Statesman</i> , Austin, TX. November 12, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], November 12, 1967
12.76	Newspaper clipping: "A Malamud Reader." <i>Times</i> , Wichita Falls, TX. November 12, 1967., November 12, 1967
12.77	Newspaper clipping: "Paperbacks: 3 Novels of Distinction." <i>The Plain Dealer</i> , Cleveland, OH. November 19, 1967. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], November 19, 1967
12.78	Newspaper clipping: "A Malamud Reader, by Bernard Malamud." <i>Telegram</i> , Worcester, MA. November 26, 1967., November 26, 1967
12.79	Newspaper clipping: "The Fixer." The Times, Erie, PA. November 26, 1967., November 26, 1967
12.80	Newspaper clipping: "A Sampling Of Malamud." John O'Neill. <i>Constitution and Journal</i> , Atlanta, GA. December 3, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], December 3, 1967
12.81	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's Collected Writings." Anita Daughtrey. <i>Fresno Bee</i> , Fresno, CA. December 3, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], December 3, 1967
12.82	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's Best In One Volume." <i>News and Leader</i> , Springfield, MO. December 3, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], December 3, 1967
12.83	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's Tales Win More Praise." <i>Appeal</i> , Memphis, TN. December 7, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], December 7, 1967
12.84	Newspaper clipping: "Some Malamud Tales Reprinted." W.O. West. <i>Oklahoman</i> , Oklahoma City, OK. December 10, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], December 10, 1967
12.85	Newspaper clipping: "Selections by Bernard Malamud." <i>The Pioneer Press</i> , St. Paul, MN. December 10, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], December 10, 1967
12.86	Newspaper clipping: "Little People Win in Losses." John A. Davis. <i>Star</i> , Fort Worth, TX. December 17, 1967. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], December 17, 1967
12.87	Periodical clipping: "The Old Country." Dan Jacobson. <i>Partisan Review</i> . Spring 1967. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>]
12.88	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Wins Pulitzer Prize." Publisher unknown. 1967., 1967

12.89	Newspaper clipping: "Author Uses Identifiable Character." D.O. <i>Tribune</i> , Salt Lake City, UT. January 21, 1968. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], January 21, 1968
12.90	Newspaper clipping: "The Bookshelf." Sylvia Rothchild. Jewish Advocate, Boston, MA. January 25, 1968. [Review of The Malamud Reader], January 25, 1968
12.91	Newspaper clipping: "Many Short Stories in This Book." Elaine Murray. <i>Republic</i> , Phoenix, AZ. February 4, 1968. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], February 4, 1968
12.92	Newspaper clipping: "A Malamud Reader." <i>Advertiser</i> , Huntington, WV. February 25, 1968., February 25, 1968
12.93	Newspaper clipping: "Morally Ernest." Clyde Wilson. <i>Times</i> , Chattanooga, TN. March 17, 1968. [Review of <i>The Malamud Reader</i>], March 17, 1968
12.94	Newspaper clipping: "Books and Men: Creating Freedom For Others." Elizabeth Reeves. <i>Oberlin Herald</i> , Oberlin, KS. August 1, 1968. [Review of <i>The Fixer</i>], August 1, 1968
13 N	ewspaper Clippings, Articles, and Other Works RE: Bernard Malamud, 1969-1979
13.1	Newspaper clipping: "'The Fixer': a Jew's lot in czarist Russia." Staff. <i>Lynnwood Enterprise</i> , Lynnwood, WA. January 1, 1969. , January 1, 1969
13.2	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." George Adelman. <i>Library Journal</i> . March 1, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], March 1, 1969
13.3	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." V Kirkus Bulletin. March 1, 1969. [Review of Pictures of Fidelman], March 1, 1969
13.4	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Fuses Sublime, Ridiculous." Glendy Culligan. <i>Star</i> , Washington, DC. April 25, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], April 25, 1969
13.5	Newspaper clipping: "Innocent Abroad, 1969 Model." Victor M. Hamm. <i>Journal</i> , Milwaukee, WI. April 27, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], April 27, 1969
13.6	Newspaper clipping: "Fidelman's Complaint." Norman Subotnik. <i>Sun</i> , Baltimore, MD. April 27, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], April 27, 1969
13.7	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Sketches Man In Search of Art, Himself." W.B.G. <i>Evening News</i> , Buffalo, NY. May 3, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 3, 1969
13.8	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Is Fine, Funny." Bruce Coleman. <i>Independent</i> , San Rafael, CA. May 3, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 3, 1969
13.9	Newspaper clipping: "Painter Madcaps Failure." <i>Register</i> , Napa, CA. May 3, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 3, 1969
13.10	Newspaper clipping: "Terror In Romance." Register, Napa, CA. May 3, 1969. [Unrelated review], May 3, 1969
13.11	Newspaper clipping: "Books of The Times." Thomas Lask. <i>New York Times</i> . May 3, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 3, 1969
13.12	Newspaper clipping: "Books." Jo Woestendiek. <i>Chronicle</i> , Houston, TX. May 4, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 4, 1969
13.13	Newspaper clipping: "New Malamud Novel Story of Frustration." William J. Swank. <i>Citizen Patriot</i> , Jackson, MI. May 4, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 4, 1969
13.14	Newspaper clipping: "The funny novel isn't funny, isn't a novel." Kerry Wood. <i>Enterprise</i> , Riverside, CA. May 4, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 4, 1969
13.15	Newspaper clipping: "Form With Content." Joan J. Hall. <i>The Houston Sunday Post</i> , Houston, TX. May 4, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 4, 1969
13.16	Newspaper clipping: "Blundering But Mild Adventurer." <i>Sun News</i> , Las Cruces, NM. May 4, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 4, 1969
13.17	Newspaper clipping: "A Chance of Joy Beyond Illusion." David Huddle. <i>Times</i> , Roanoke, VA. May 4, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 4, 1969
13.18	Newspaper clipping: "World of Books: Malamud Adrift in Giotto Country." William Hogan. San Francisco Chronicle, San Francisco, CA. May 5, 1969. [Review of Pictures of Fidelman], May 5, 1969
13.19	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud." Anne C. Walsh. <i>Gazette</i> , Phoenix, AZ. May 7, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 7, 1969
13.20	Newspaper clipping: "Communicating." Garrick Feldman. Skyline, Chicago, IL. May 7, 1969. [Review of Pictures of Fidelman], May 7, 1969
13.21	Periodical clipping: "Goodbye, Old Paint." Time. May 9, 1969. [Review of Pictures of Fidelman], May 9, 1969

13.22	Periodical clipping: "Portrait of Artist as "Escape-Goat'." Robert Scholes. <i>Saturday Review</i> . May 10, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 10, 1969
13.23	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's Novel Uneven." S.H. <i>The Express</i> , San Antonio, TX. May 11, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 11, 1969
13.24	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's Mix: Bathos, Gall, Wit." Howard Derrickson. <i>Globe Democrat</i> , St. Louis, MO. May 11, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 11, 1969
13.25	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's Hero In Own Pattern?" <i>News and Leader</i> , Springfield, MO. May 11, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 11, 1969
13.26	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud: New Novel Not Up to His Best." Alvin Beam. <i>Plain Dealer</i> , Cleveland, OH. May 11, 1969, May 11, 1969
13.27	Newspaper clipping: "Mockery With Black Humor." Ivan Sandrof. <i>Telegram</i> , Worcester, MA. May 11, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 11, 1969
13.28	Newspaper clipping: "Wide, Wide World of Books: Malamud Finds Renewal in a Fidelman Collage." William Kennedy. <i>National Observer</i> , Washington, DC. May 12, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 12, 1969
13.29	Newspaper clipping: "'Fidelman': Pure Gold Amid the Tin." Geoffrey Wolff. <i>The Washington Post</i> , Washington, DC. May 13, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 13, 1969
13.30	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's 'Fidelman' loose-jointed novel." Richard Clark Sterne. <i>Boston Globe</i> , Boston, MA. May 14, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 14, 1969
13.31	Newspaper clipping: "An Exhibition by Malamud." Candace Derussy. <i>Democrat-Herald</i> , Rochester, NY. May 17, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 17, 1969
13.32	Newspaper clipping: "Pictures of Fidelman." Times Leader, San Mateo, CA. May 17, 1969., May 17, 1969
13.33	Newspaper clipping: "Rare Schlemiel." Leslie Mittleman. <i>Huntington Beach Independent-Orange County Evening News</i> , Garden Grove, CA. May 18, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 18, 1969
13.34	Newspaper clipping: "Rare Schlemiel." Leslie Mittleman. <i>Independent</i> , Long Beach, CA. May 18, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i> , reprint of, May 18, 1969
13.35	Newspaper clipping: "An Artist's Ups and Downs." Nicholas A. Samstag. <i>The Providence Sunday Journal</i> . May 18, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 18, 1969
13.36	Newspaper clipping: "Who Is Fidelman, What Is He? Who Cares." Al Hutchison. <i>Tampa Tribune</i> , Tampa, FL. May 18, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 18, 1969
13.37	Newspaper clipping: "The Book Report." Robert Kirsch. Los Angeles Times, Los Angeles, CA. May 21, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 21, 1969
13.38	Newspaper clipping: "Big Island's Bookshelf." Larry Ketchum. <i>Hawaii Tribune-Herald</i> , Hilo, HI. May 22, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 22, 1969
13.39	Newspaper clipping: "'Pictures' by Malamud Are Out of Focus." Guneli Tamkoc Hershiser. <i>Tribune</i> , Minneapolis, MN. May 25, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], May 25, 1969
13.40	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." <i>Booklist</i> . June 1, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 1, 1969
13.41	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud Explores Six Verbal Pictures of Loser, Artist Fidelman, Unheroic Hero." Dorris Wallenbrock. <i>Tribune</i> , Redwood City, CA. June 1, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 1, 1969
13.42	Newspaper clipping: "The Painful Struggle To Free A Spirit." Tom Nugent. <i>Charlotte Observer</i> , Charlotte, NC. June 1, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 1, 1969
13.43	Newspaper clipping: "Pictures of a Schlemiel In Malamud's Exhibition." Edward Lueders. <i>The Courier-Journal and Times</i> , Louisville, KY [?] June 1, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 1, 1969
13.44	Newspaper clipping: "Another Classic Jew is Depicted." Larry K. Meredith. <i>Wichita Sunday Eagle and Beacon</i> , Wichita, KS. June 1, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 1, 1969
13.45	Newspaper clipping: "Leading Lights Malamud and Cheever Offer Welcome Novels." Walter Spearman. <i>The Greensboro Record</i> , Greensboro, NC. June 3, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 3, 1969
13.46	Periodical clipping: "Pictures of Fidelman." Anatole Broyard. <i>New York Times Book Review</i> . June 4, 1969., June 4, 1969
13.47	Newspaper clipping: "Painfully Humorous." E.L. <i>The Fresno Bee</i> , Fresno, CA. June 8, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 8, 1969

13.48	Newspaper clipping: "Ex-Painter In Bizarre 'Portraits'." David Caldwell. <i>The Pittsburgh Press</i> , Pittsburgh, PA. June 8, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 8, 1969
13.49	Newspaper clipping: "Books." M.G.B. Wellington Daily News, Wellington, KS. June 10, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 10, 1969
13.50	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud Tries Black Mockery and Antisense." <i>Contra Coast Times</i> , Walnut Creek, CA. June 15, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 15, 1969
13.51	Newspaper clipping: "Pictures of Fidelman." M.A.F. <i>News and Courier</i> , Charleston, SC. June 22, 1969., June 22, 1969
13.52	Newspaper clipping: "Reviews and Reflections." Albert Pertalion. <i>Reflector</i> , Greenville, NC. June 22, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 22, 1969
13.53	Newspaper clipping: "Six Malamud Sketches Form a Whole." Welford D. Taylor. <i>Times Dispatch</i> , Richmond, VA. June 22, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 22, 1969
13.54	Newspaper clipping: "Six Malamud Sketches Form a Whole." Welford D. Taylor. <i>Times Dispatch</i> , Richmond, VA. June 22, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 22, 1969
13.55	Periodical clipping: "Pictures of Fidelman." Martin Tucker. Commonweal. June 27, 1969., June 27, 1969
13.56	Periodical clipping: "Fidelman, a self-confessed" <i>Playboy</i> . June 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], June 1969
13.57	Newspaper clipping: "Sojourn in Italy is Unhappy Theme." Joseph Gale. <i>News</i> , Newark, NJ. July 6, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], July 6, 1969
13.58	Newspaper clipping: "Six Sketches." Ogden G. Dwight. <i>Register</i> , Des Moines, IA. July 29, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], July 29, 1969
13.59	Newspaper clipping: "Pictures of Fidelman." Progress, San Francisco, CA. August 6, 1969., August 6, 1969
13.60	Newspaper clipping: "Black Mockery." <i>Herald</i> , Everett, WA. August 31, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], August 31, 1969
13.61	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud's Newest Work Fails to Present Clear Picture." Howard M. Kaplan. <i>Denver Post</i> , Denver, CO. August 6, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], August 6, 1969
13.62	Newspaper clipping: "Blundering." San Jose Mercury-News, San Jose, CA. August 10, 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], August 10, 1969
13.63	Periodical clipping: "Malamud, Bernard." <i>Choice</i> . September 1969. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], September 1969
13.64	Newspaper clipping: "Pictures of Fidelman." John Fay. <i>Register</i> , Mobile, AL. November 16, 1969., November 16, 1969
13.65	Periodical clipping: "Pictures of Fidelman." [missing by-line] <i>Commonweal</i> . December 5, 1969., December 5, 1969
13.66	Periodical clipping: "The Fixer." Look. December 20, 1969., December 20, 1969
13.67	Periodical clipping: "Pictures of Fidelman." Virginia Quarterly Review. Summer 1969.
13.68	Newspaper clipping: "Book Shelf." Janice Vaughn. <i>The World</i> , Coos Bay, OR. February 14, 1970. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], February 14, 1970
13.69	Periodical clipping: "Six Pictures, Each a One-Man Show in Itself." Arthur Weyne. <i>Jewish Bookland</i> . February 1970. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], February 1970
13.70	Newspaper clipping: "Books in the News: Malamud's One-Man Show." Arthur Weyne. <i>The Cleveland Jewish News</i> , Cleveland, OH. March 20, 1970. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], March 20, 1970
13.71	Newspaper clipping: "'Fidelman Pictures' warrant attention." Velma Bourgeois Richmond. <i>Catholic Voice</i> , Oakland, CA. August 13, 1970. [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>], August 13, 1970
13.72	Periodical clipping: "Pictures of Fidelman." Bookworld. December 7, 1970., December 7, 1970
13.73	Newspaper clipping: "Reader's Theater Presenting Malamud Works." Chester Garrison. <i>The Corvallis Gazette-Times</i> , February 24, 1971. [Malamud's life and work], February 24, 1971
13.74	Periodical clipping: "The Tenants." Joseph Catinella. <i>Saturday Review</i> . September 25, 1971. [review], September 25, 1971
13.75	Periodical clipping: "The Tenants." R.Z. Sheppard. Time. September 27, 1971 [review], September 27, 1971
13.76	Newspaper clipping: "Tenement for two." Publisher unknown. September 1971. [review of <i>The Tenants</i>], September 1971
13.77	Periodical clipping: "The Tenants." Morris Dickstein and "For Malamud It's Story." Israel Shenker. <i>The New</i> <i>York Times Book Review</i> . October 3, 1971., October 3, 1971

13.78	Periodical clipping: "Poor in spirit." <i>Times Literary Supplement</i> . October 5, 1973. [review of <i>Rembrandt's Hat</i>], October 5, 1973
13.79	Periodical clipping: "Imagining Jews." Philip Roth. <i>The New York Review</i> . October 3, 1974. [review of several books related to Jews, including <i>The Assistant</i> by Bernard Malamud], October 3, 1974
13.80	Photocopy of newspaper article: "Will OSU Recognize Itself -and Survive- in Malamud Film?." Ron Cowan . <i>The Salem Statesman</i> . January 30, 1976. [article about the movie based on <i>A New Life</i>], January 30, 1976
13.81	Newspaper clipping: "It began at the OSU of the '50's the fiction of Bernard Malamud." Steve Holgate. OSU Oregon Stater, v.10 n.7(4-5). December 1976.
13.82	Periodical clipping: "A New Life." Peter S. Prescott. <i>Newsweek</i> . February 12, 1979. [review of <i>Dubin's Lives</i>], February 12, 1979
13.83	Periodical clipping: "Lonely Cosmos." Paul Gray. <i>Time</i> . February 12, 1979. [review of <i>Dubin's Lives</i>], February 12, 1979
13.84	Periodical clipping: "Broken Writers, Die-hard Soldiers, Desperate Poker Players." Geoffrey Wolff. <i>Esquire</i> . February 13, 1979. [review of <i>Dubin's Lives</i>], February 13, 1979
13.85	Photocopy of periodical article: "A Biographer's Biography, and an Old-Fashioned Novel." Doris Grumbach. <i>The Chronicle Review</i> . February 20, 1979. [review of <i>Dubin's Lives</i>], February 20, 1979
13.86	Newspaper clipping: "Books of The Times." Christopher Lehmann-Haupt. <i>The New York Times</i> . February 1979. [review of <i>Dubin's Lives</i>], February 1979
13.87	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's new novel details 'Dubin's Lives'." Paul Pintarich. <i>The Oregonian</i> . February 1979. [review of <i>Dubin's Lives</i>], February 1979
13.88	Photocopy of periodical article: "Malamud's Reach." Richard Locke. <i>Saturday Review</i> . March 17, 1979. [review of <i>Dubin's Lives</i>], March 17, 1979
13.89	Photocopy of periodical article: "Dubin's Lives by Bernard Malamud." Richard Gilman. <i>The New Republic</i> . March 24, 1979. [review], March 24, 1979
14	Newspaper Clippings, Articles, and Other Works RE: Bernard Malamud, 1980-2006 undated
14.1	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud splits life between two worlds." The New York Times. August 6, 1980. [interview], August 6, 1980
14.2	Periodical clipping: "Malamud on Malamud: The novelist's craft." Katha Pollit. <i>Saturday Review. February</i> 1981. [interview]
14.3	Periodical clipping: "Malamud on Malamud: The novelist's craft." Katha Pollit. <i>Saturday Review. February</i> 1981 [interview].
14.4	Newspaper clipping: "God, Bernard Malamud & the Rebirth of Man." Curt Suplee. <i>The Washington Post.</i> August 27, 1982. [review of <i>God's Grace</i> and interview], August 27, 1982
14.5	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud Takes to the Pulpit." Jonathan Yardley. <i>The Washington Post</i> , sec. <i>Book World</i> . August 29, 1982. [review of <i>God's Grace</i>], August 29, 1982
14.6	Periodical clipping: "Malamud's Divine Comedy." George DeWan. <i>Newsday</i> (Long Island). September 13, 1982. [review of <i>God's Grace</i>], September 13, 1982
14.7	Periodical clipping: "Genesis II." Patricia Blake. <i>Time</i> . September 13, 1982. [review of <i>God's Grace</i>], September 13, 1982
14.8	Photocopy of newspaper article: "The prophet in Malamud." Curt Suplee. <i>The Boston Globe</i> . September 24, 1982. [interview with Malamud on <i>God's Grace</i>], September 24, 1982
14.9	Periodical clipping: "Cohn's Doom." John Updike. <i>The New Yorker</i> . November 8, 1982. [review of <i>God's Grace</i>], November 8, 1982
14.10	Photocopy of newspaper: "A class with Mr. Malamud." John Ericksen. <i>The Salem Statesman</i> . February 25, 1983. [Malamud as a teacher], February 25, 1983
14.11	Periodical clipping: "Pleasures of the Fast Payoff." Bernard Malamud. <i>The New York Times Book Review</i> . August 28, 1983. [Malamud talks about "the making of a writer" and his own experiences], August 28, 1983
14.12	Periodical clipping: "The Model." Bernard Malamud. The Atlantic Monthly. August 1983., August 1983
14.13	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud remembers 'The Natural'." Andy Smith. <i>The Salem Statesman</i> . September 18, 1983. [review], September 18, 1983
14.14	Newspaper clipping: "Ordinary Anguish." Robert Alter. Publisher unknown. October 16, 1983. [review of <i>The Stories of Bernard Malamud</i>], October 16, 1983

14.15	Periodical clipping: "A New Life: A Controversial Novel Is 25 Years Old." Ron Lovell. <i>OSU CLAALUM</i> , v.2 n.1(1-3). December 1985. [editorial about <i>A New Life</i>], December 1985
14.16	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud left novel unfinished at death." <i>The Corvallis Gazette-Times</i> . March 3, 1986. , March 3, 1986
14.17	Newspaper clipping: "Author Bernard Malamud dies." The Oregonian. March 19, 1986., March 19, 1986
14.18	Photocopy of newspaper article: "Malamud: Voice of a Natural." David Remnick. <i>The Washington Post</i> . March 19, 1986. [editorial in appreciation of Malamud after his death], March 19, 1986
14.19	Copy of a newspaper article: "Pulitzer Prize-Winning Novelist Bernard Malamud dies at 71." Eve Zibart. <i>The Washington Post.</i> March 19, 1986., March 19, 1986
14.20	Newspaper clipping: "Feeling anger at the passing of a master." David Remnick. <i>The Oregonian</i> . March 20, 1986., March 20, 1986
14.21	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud, Author, Dies at 71." Mervyn Rothstein. <i>The New York Times</i> . March 20, 1986., March 20, 1986
14.22	Newspaper clipping: "The Wit and Wisdom of Malamud," <i>The New York Times</i> , March 20, 1986. [excerpts from <i>The Jewbird</i> , <i>The Magic Barrel</i> , <i>The Angel Levine</i> , <i>The Natural</i> , and <i>The Fixer</i>]. Newspaper clipping: Condolences, <i>The New York Times</i> , March 20, 1986., March 20, 1986 March 20, 1986
14.23	Newspaper clipping: "Author's death lamented." letter to the editor of the <i>Vancouver</i> (<i>Washington</i>) <i>Columbian</i> by Steven Denny. March 25, 1986., March 25, 1986
14.24	Newspaper clipping: "Author Bernard Malamud dies." Publisher unknown. Undated [1980s]. Periodical clipping: "Blood brother." W. J. Weatherby. <i>Manchester Guardian Weekly</i> . March 30, 1986. [elegy], March 30, 1986
14.25	Photocopy of Periodical article: "Trial by Interview." Leah Garchik. <i>This World</i> . March 30, 1986. [description of an interview with Malamud], March 30, 1986
14.26	Periodical clipping: "Transcending Denomination." Paul Gray. <i>Time</i> . March 31, 1986. [eulogy], March 31, 1986
14.27	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud dead of heart attack at 71." Rick Smutny. OSU Daily Barometer. April 2, 1986., April 2, 1986
14.28	Newspaper clipping: "Pictures of Malamud." Philip Roth. Publisher unknown. April 20, 1986., April 20, 1986
14.29	Newspaper clipping: "Memorial program scheduled in honor of Malamud." Steve Relei. <i>OSU Daily Barometer</i> . April 24, 1986., April 24, 1986
14.30	Newspaper clipping: "Friends, musicians pay tribute at OSU to Bernard Malamud." <i>The Corvallis Gazette-Times</i> . April 25, 1986., April 25, 1986
14.31	Newspaper clipping: "OSU sets memorial tribute Sunday for ex-English prof Bernard Malamud." Paul Pintarich. <i>The Oregonian</i> . April 25, 1986. [duplicate of, April 25, 1986
14.32	Newspaper clipping: "125 people at OSU remember Malamud." Kip Carlson. <i>The Corvallis Gazette-Times</i> . April 28, 1986., April 28, 1986
14.33	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud leaves behind several unseen works." <i>New York Daily News</i> . April 1986., April 1986
14.34	Newspaper clipping: "Bernard Malamud, award winning author." OSU Oregon Stater. April 1986.
14.35	Journal photocopy: "Malamud's Grace." Richard Gilman. NewRepublic. May 12, 1986., May 12, 1986
14.36	Newspaper clipping: "Roth's 'Picture of Malamud'." Estelle Holt. <i>The New York Times</i> . May 18, 1986. [letter to the editor re: the article "Pictures of Malamud." Philip Roth.], May 18, 1986
14.37	Newspaper: "Bernard Malamud's widow to open room dedicated to author at OSU." Paul Pintarich. <i>The Oregonian</i> , sec. C4. October 7, 1986., October 7, 1986
14.38	Newspaper clipping: "OSU Establishes Bernard Malamud Scholarship". <i>The Corvallis Gazette-Times</i> . October 16 1986., October 16 1986.
14.39	Newsletter: "OSU Establishes Bernard Malamud Scolarship." <i>United Way Staff newsletter</i> , v.26 n.7. October 16, 1986., October 16, 1986
14.40	Photocopy of newspaper: "Malamud Memorial." USA Today. October 20, 1986. [brief mention], October 20, 1986
14.41	Newspaper clipping: "Novelist Bernard Malamud dead at 71." <i>The Corvallis Gazette-Times</i> , 125th year, n.78. March 1986., March 1986
14.42	Newspaper clipping: "Stories and a Novel Malamud Never Got Back To." Michiko Kakutani. <i>The New York Times</i> . November 14, 1989. [review of "The People and Uncollected Stories"], November 14, 1989

14.43	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud's Last Stories." Jonathan Yardley. The Washington Post, sec. Book World.
	November 26, 1989. [review of The People and Uncollected Stories], November 26, 1989
14.44	Newspaper clipping: "Natan the Fixer?" by Mark L. Pinsky. <i>Los Angeles Times</i> . January 14, 1990. [re: similarities between Malamud's novel <i>The Fixer</i> and the case of Natan Sharansky], January 14, 1990
14.45	Photocopy of newspaper article: "A final lost race." Zachary Leader. <i>The Observer</i> . January 14, 1990. [review of <i>The People and Uncollected Stories</i>], January 14, 1990
14.46	Journal photocopy: "Bernard Malamud in Oregon." Suzanne Clark. <i>The American Scholar</i> . Winter 1990., Winter 1990
14.47	Newsletter photocopy: The Bernard Malamud Society Newsletter. Fall 1991., Fall 1991
14.48	Newspaper clipping: "Shooting down the Gunslinger." Kevin Miller. <i>The Register-Guard</i> . August 2, 1992. [re: the author William Kittredge; Bernard Malamud is mentioned as his OSU professor], August 2, 1992
14.49	Newspaper photocopy: "Bernard Malamud: Behind the Poker Face." Alan Cheuse and Nicholas Belbanco. New York Times Book Review. March 17, 1996., March 17, 1996
14.50	Newspaper clipping: "Malamud: A Novelist Finds his Voice at Oregon State." Tom Bennett. OSU Oregon Stater, v.80 n.3 p.12. June 1996 [Malamud's life and work]. [2 Copies], June 1996
14.51	Journal photocopy: review by Amy Boaz of <i>The Complete Stories</i> , by Bernard Malamud, <i>Library Journal</i> . July 1997., July 1997
14.52	Journal photocopy: "On Bernard Malamud." Robert Giroux. Partisan Review, vol 64, no 3. 1997.
14.53	Typescript: "Chapter Four Unsettling the West: The Persecution of Science and Bernard Malamud's A New Life". Suzanne Clark. October 1998., October 1998
14.54	Periodical clipping: "Special Collections Acquires Malamud Collection." <i>OSU Libraries Messenger</i> , v. 13 n.1, Winter 1998., Winter 1998
14.55	Newspaper clipping: "A 'Natural' Writer." Jeff Welsch. (Corvallis, Oregon and Albany, Oregon) Mid-Valley Sunday. July 28, 2002., July 28, 2002
14.56	Newspaper clipping: "Finally Telling the Secrets of Her Famous Father." Dinitia Smith, <i>New York Times</i> . March 9, 2006., March 9, 2006
14.57	Periodical clipping: "Holes in the Ground." Pete Axthelm. <i>Newsweek</i> . [undated] [Review of <i>Pictures of Fidelman</i>]
14.58	Newspaper Clipping: "OSU Goes to MoviesFaces Another Beating." Publisher unknown. Undated [1960s].
14.59	Analysis of Bernard Malamud Publications: Untitled. Unknown author. 5 pages handwritten. [Includes letter from Suzanne Clark to Cliff Mead, 10/8/1998] undated., undated

14a *The Bernard Malamud Society Newsletter*, 1991-2009 [Box contains a nearly complete run of *The Bernard Malamud Society Newsletter* from 1991-2009. Issue number 15 is missing.]

Box

6. Photographs and Audio/Visual Materials, 1952 1986-2007 undated

A handful of photographs are complimented by several oral history interviews to form the bulk of this series. The oral history interviews, conducted with a group of Malamud's O.S.C. contemporaries, were donated to the collection by Dr. Suzanne Clark.

- 15 Photographs and Audio/Visual Materials, 1952 1986-2007 undated
- 15.1 Photograph: Letter from Bernard Malamud to Sylvan Karchmer. May 27, 1952., May 27, 1952
- 15.2 Photograph: Portrait of Bernard Malamud standing outdoors. Seymour Linden, Photographer. Taken on assignment for Farrar, Straus, & Giroux. 1961., 1961
- 15.3 Photograph: Bernard Malamud, Ann Malamud, and grandson [?]. Undated., Undated
- 15.4 Photograph: Bernard Malamud and Ann Malamud. [Notes on back] [Attachment: Correspondence from OSU to Jill Krementz, May 26, 1995] August 1971., May 26, 1995 August 1971
- 15.4a Photograph: Evelyn Avery and Jim Groshong. Undated., Undated
- 15.5 Audiocassette: "Botched tape of Malamud Memorial, OSU, 1986 (April 27)". April 27, 1986., April 27, 1986
- 15.6 Videotape: "Group / Groshong." April 16, 1988., April 16, 1988
- 15.7 Videotape: "Faith Norris / Chester Garrison." April 16, 1988., April 16, 1988
- 15.8 Videotape: "OSU, Bill Potts / John Haislip. Malamud House, M Room Pictures." May 28, 1988., May 28, 1988

- 15.9 Videotape: "OSU, E. Nelson Sandgren." May 28, 1988., May 28, 1988 [Interview conducted by Suzanne Clark and devoted primarily to Sandgren's memories of Bernard Malamud. VHS original has been digitized and made <u>available online</u>.]
- 15.10 PN1997.85 .F51 1998. Videotape: *The First Seven Years*. Dirs. Rachel Saltz, Kryssa Schemmerling. Story written by Bernard Malamud. Gigantic Pictures, 1998., 1998
- 15.11 Videotape: "Janna Malamud Smith Reading in the Valley Library Rotunda." November 9, 2007., November 9, 2007.

7. Books by and about Bernard Malamud, 1952-2007

A large collection of first edition and foreign edition works by Bernard Malamud, many of which are Autographed by Bernard or Ann Malamud, comprises this series.

- PS3563.A4 A6 1983. Malamud, Bernard. *The Stories of Bernard Malamud*. English. New York: Farrar, Straus, Giroux, 1983. [Preliminary publication proof], 1983
- PS3563.A4 A8. Malamud, Bernard. The Assistant. English. New York: Farrar, Straus and Cudahy, 1957., 1957
- PS3563.A4 A8 1957a. Malamud, Bernard. *The Assistant*. English. London: Eyre & Spottiswode, 1959. [Autographed by BM], 1959
- PS3563.A4 A8 1982. Malamud, Bernard. *The Assistant*. English. [Edited and annotated by Peter Freese]. Paderborn: Ferdinand Schöningh, c1982. [Autographed by AM]
- 35248173. Malamud, Bernard. *The Assistant*. Chinese. Hong Kong: World Today Press, 1971. [Autographed by AM], 1971

29487451. Malamud, Bernard. *The Assistant*. Czech. Prague: Odeon. [Autographed by BM]

- Malamud, Bernard. *The Assistant*. French. Paris: Gallimard, 1960. [Autographed by AM], PS3563.A4 A814 1960, 1960
- PS3563.A4 A8153 1979. Malamud, Bernard. The Assistant. Greek. Thessalonike: Ekdoseis ASE, 1979., 1979
- PS3563.A4 A84. Malamud, Bernard. The Assistant. French. Paris: Gallimard, c1960.
- PS3563.A4 A85. Malamud, Bernard. The Assistant. German. Köln: Kiepenheuer & Witsch, 1960., 1960
- 122792082. Malamud, Bernard. *The Assistant*. Hebrew. [Translated by Avraham Yevin]. Tel Aviv: Hakkibbutz Hameuchad, 1962. [Autographed by BM (2)] [Autographed by AM (1)] [3 Copies], 1962
- 31818270. Malamud, Bernard. *The Assistant*. Hebrew. Tel Aviv: Am Oved, 1975. [Autographed by AM (2)] [2 Copies], 1975
- PS3563.A4 A8155 1981. Malamud, Bernard. The Assistant. Hungarian. Budapest: Európa Könyvkiadó, 1981., 1981
- PS3563.A4 A8168 1970. Malamud, Bernard. *The Assistant*. Portuguese. Rio de Janeiro: Edições Bloch, 1970. [Autographed by AM (5)] [6 Copies], 1970
- Malamud, Bernard. The Assistant. Slovenian. Ljubljana: Pomurska Zalozaba, 1979. [Autographed by BM], 1979
- PS3563.A4 A8183 1962. Malamud, Bernard. *The Assistant*. Swedish. Stockholm: Bonniers, 1962. [Autographed by AM], 1962
- 91-7486-145-X. Malamud, Bernard. *The Assistant*. Swedish. Stockholm: Atlantis, 1980. [Autographed by BM (2)] [Autographed by AM (1)] [3 Copies], 1980
- PS3563.A4 D8. Malamud, Bernard. *Dubin's Lives*. English. New York: Farrar Straus Giroux, 1979. [Autographed by BM], 1979
- Malamud, Bernard. Dubin's Lives. English/Japanese. T ky : Yumi Press, 1982. [Autographed by AM], 1982
- 951-0-10078-1. Malamud, Bernard. *Dubin's Lives*. Finnish. Porvoo: Werner Söderström Osakeyhtiö, 1979. [Autographed by BM (2)] [Autographed by AM (1)] [3 Copies], 1979
- PS3563.A4 D8137 1989. Malamud, Bernard. *Dubin's Lives*. Finnish. Porvoo: Werner Söderström Osakeyhtiö, 1989. [2 Copies], 1989
- PS3563.A4 D814 1980. Malamud, Bernard. *Dubin's Lives*. [*The Multiple Lives of William D.*] French. [Paris]: Flammarion, 1980. [2 Copies] [Autographed by AM (2)], 1980
- 3-462-01398-X. Malamud, Bernard. *Dubin's Lives*. German. Köln: Kiepenheuer & Witsch, 1980. [Autographed by BM], 1980
- PS3563.A4 D816 1982. Malamud, Bernard. *Dubin's Lives*. [*The Life of Dubin*] Italian. Milano: Narrativa Club, 1982. [Autographed by BM], 1982
- Malamud, Bernard. Dubin's Lives. Japanese. [Autographed by BM (1)] [Autographed by AM (1)] [2 Copies]
- PS3563.A4 D8168 1980. Malamud, Bernard. *Dubin's Lives*. Portuguese. [Translated by Edna Jansen de Mello] Rio de Janeiro: Nova Fronteira, 1980. [Autographed by AM], 1980

Malamud, Bernard. [Dubin's Lives?]. Serbian. Belgrade: Izdavacko Preduzece, 1969. [Autographed by AM], 1969

PS3563.A4 D818 1981. Malamud, Bernard. *Dubin's Lives*. Spanish [Translated by J. Fernández.] Barcelona: Plaza & Janés, 1981. [Autographed by AM], 1981

219882906. Malamud, Bernard. The Fixer. Croatian. Zagreb: Znanje, 1984. [Autographed by AM], 1984

PS3563.A4 F5123 1985. Malamud, Bernard. The Fixer. Czech. Prague: Odeon, 1985. [Autographed by Ann Malamu

(2)] [2 Copies], 1985

- PS3563.A4 F5125 1967. Malamud, Bernard. The Fixer. Danish. [Copenhagen?]: Aschehoug, 1967., 1967
- PS3563.A4 F5127 1967. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer*. Dutch. Amsterdam: Polak & Van Gennep, 1967. [5 Copies], 1967
- 90-290-1443-1. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer*. Dutch. Amsterdam: Meulenhoff Editie, 1981. [Autographed by BM], 1981
- PS3563.A4 F5137 1967. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer*. Finnish. Jyväskylä: K.J. Gummerus Osakeyhtiö, 1967. [Autographed by BM] [3 Copies], 1967
- PS3563.A4 F515 1968. Malamud, Bernard. The Fixer. German. Klön: Kiepenheuer & Witsch, 1968., 1968
- PS3563.A4 F515 1971. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer*. German. Reinbek bei Hamburg: Rowohlt, 1971. [4 Copies], 1971
- Malamud, Bernard. The Fixer. Hebrew. [Publisher and date unknown]. [Autographed by BM (2)] [2 Copies]., unknown
- PS3563.A4 F5155 1966. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer*. Hungarian. Budapest: Szépirodalmi Könyvkiadó, c1966. [Autographed by AM (4)] [4 copies]
- 221750887. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer*. Hungarian. Budapest: Európa Könyvkiadó, 1970. [Autographed by BM (2)] [Autographed by AM (1)] [3 Copies], 1970
- Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer* [*The Man From Kiev*]. Italian. Turin: Guilio Einaudi Editore, 1968. [Autographed by BM (1)] [Autographed by AM (1)] [2 Copies], 1968
- Malamud, Bernard. The Fixer. Japanese. T ky : Hayakawa Shobo, 1969. [Autographed by AM], 1969
- PS3563.A4 F5163 1968. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer*. Norwegian. Oslo: J.W. Cappelens Forlag, 1968. [Autographed by BM (1)] [Autographed by AM (2)] [3 Copies], 1968
- PS3563.A4 F5168 1968. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer* [*Is it a Crime to be Jewish*?]. Portuguese. Lisboa, Portugal: Editorial Minerva, 1968. [Autographed by AM], 1968
- Malamud, Bernard. The Fixer. Romanian. Bucharest: Krierion Könyvkiadó, 1973., 1973
- 44824798. Malamud, Bernard. The Fixer. Slovakian. Bratislava: Tatran, 1970. [Autographed by AM], 1970
- 1535068. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer [The Man from Kiev]*. Spanish. Barcelona: Plaza & Janes, 1967. [Autographed by AM], 1967
- PS3563.A4 F518 1971. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer* [*The Man from Kiev*]. Spanish. Barcelona: Ediciones G.P., c1971. [Autographed by AM (1)] [4 Copies]
- 84-01-43103-9. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer* [*The Man from Kiev*]. Spanish. Barcelona: Plaze & Janes, 1975. [Autographed by AM (3)] [3 Copies], 1975
- PS3563.A4 F5187 1971. Malamud, Bernard. *The Fixer*. Turkish. Basımevi: Altın Kitaplar, 1971. [Autographed by AM (3)] [3 Copies], 1971
- Malamud, Bernard. *Four Short Stories*. English-German. Frankfurt: Diesterweg, 1977. [Autographed by AM]3-425-04158-5, 1977
- 31709133. Malamud, Bernard. *The German Refugee*. English/Japanese. Osaka: Daigakuha, 1966. [Autographed by AM], 1966
- Malamud, Bernard. The Glass Blower of Venice. English-Japanese. T ky : Bunri. [Autographed by AM]
- PS3563.A4 G6125 1983. Malamud, Bernard. *God's Grace*. Dutch. [Copenhagen]: Vindrose, 1983. [Autographed by AM (2)] [2 Copies], 1983
- 951-0-12267-X. Malamud, Bernard. *God's Grace*. Finnish. Helsinki: Werner Söderström Osakeyhtiö, 1984. [Autographed by AM], 1984
- PS3563.A4 G614 1983. Malamud, Bernard. *God's Grace*. French. Paris: Flammarion, c1982. [Autographed by AM (3)] [3 Copies]
- 965-13-0267-4. Malamud, Bernard. God's Grace. Hebrew. Tel Aviv: Am Oved, 1984. [Autographed by AM], 1984
- PS3563.A4 G6156 1984. Malamud, Bernard. God's Grace. Hungarian. [Budapest]: Európa Könyvkiadó, c1984.
- PS3563.A4 G6165 1984. Malamud, Bernard. *God's Grace*. Japanese. T ky : Hakusuisha, 1984. [Autographed by AM], 1984
- PS3563.A4 G618 1984. Malamud, Bernard. *God's Grace*. Spanish. Barcelona: Plaza & Janés, 1984. [Autographed by AM], 1984
- 91-7486-305-3. Malamud, Bernard. *God's Grace*. Swedish. Stockholm: Atlantis, 1984. [Autographed by AM (2)] [2 Copies], 1984

PS3563.A4 I4. Malamud, Bernard. *Idiots First*. English. New York: Farrar, Straus, 1963. [Autographed by BM], 1963 3-506-43025-4. Malamud, Bernard. *Idiots First and Other Stories*. English/German. Paderborn: Ferdinand Schoningh,

1981., 1981

- 3-506-43026-2. Malamud, Bernard. *Idiots First and Other Stories: Teacher's Book*. English/German. Paderborn: Ferdinand Schoningh, 1981., 1981
- PS3563.A4 I3125 1966. Malamud, Bernard. *Idiots First*. Danish. [Copenhagen?]: Aschehoug, 1966. [Autographed by AM], 1966
- 58020156. Malamud, Bernard. Idiots First. Finnish. Jyväskylässa: Gummerus, 1964. [Autographed by AM], 1964
- PS3563.A4 I315 1971. Malamud, Bernard. *Idiots First*. German. Köln: Kiepenheuer & Witsch, c1971. [Autographed by AM]
- 965-03-0143-7. Malamud, Bernard. *Idiots First*. Hebrew. Tel Aviv: Zmora Bitan, 1984. [Autographed by BM] [Autographed by AM] [2 Copies], 1984
- Malamud, Bernard. Idiots First. English/Japanese. T ky : K bunsha, 1967. [Autographed by AM], 1967
- PS3563.A4 I3168 1969. Malamud, Bernard. *Idiots First*. Portuguese. Rio de Janeiro: Edic ões Bloch, 1969. [Autographed by AM], 1969
- PS3563.A4 J49 1969. Malamud, Bernard. *The Jewbird and Other Stories*. English/Japanese. T ky : Eich sha, 1969. [Autographed by AM], 1969
- Malamud, Bernard. The Lady of the Lake. English/Japanese. T ky : Kinseido. [Autographed by AM]
- PS3563.A4 M23 1958a. Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel*. English. New York, Farrar, Straus & Cudahy, 1958., 1958
- PS3563.A4 M23 1958b. Malamud, Bernard. The Magic Barrel. English. New York: Random House, 1958., 1958
- PS3563.A4 M23 1958c. Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel*. English. London: Eyre & Spottiswode, 1960, c1958. [Autographed by BM]
- PS3563.A4 M3 1970b. Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel & Other Stories*. English/Japanese. T ky : Kenkyusha, 1970. [Autographed by AM], 1970
- Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel.* Chinese. Hong Kong: World Today Press, 1970. [Autographed by AM (3)] [3 Copies], 1970
- PS3563.A4 M3125 1963. Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel*. Danish. [Copenhagen?]: Aschehoug, 1963. [Autographed by AM], 1963
- PS3563.A4 M3127 1965. Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel*. Dutch. Amsterdam: Polak & Van Gennep, 1965. [Autographed by AM (3)] [3 Copies], 1965
- PS3563.A4 M3127 1974. Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel*. Dutch. Amsterdam: Meulenhoff, c1974. [Autographed by AM]
- 90-290-1940-9. Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel*. Dutch. Amsterdam: Meulenhoff, 1986. [Autographed by AM (2)] [2 Copies], 1986
- PS3563.A4 M315 1968. Malamud, Bernard. The Magic Barrel. German. Frankfurt: Fischer Bücherei, 1968., 1968
- 21246291. Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel*. German. Berlin: Kiepenheuer & Witsch, 1962. [Autographed by BM (1)] [Autographed by AM (1)] [2 Copies], 1962
- PS3563.A4 M3153 1963. Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel*. Greek. Athenai: M. Pechlivanides: Kentrike polesis, "Atlantis", 1963. [Autographed by AM (1)] [2 Copies], 1963
- Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel*. Greek. [Publishing company unknown], 1983. [Autographed by AM (3)] [3 Copies], 1983
- 82-02-03232-6. Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel*. Norwegian. Oslo: Cappelen, 1975. [Autographed by AM], 1975
- 91-7486-190-5. Malamud, Bernard. *The Magic Barrel*. Swedish. Stockholm: Atlantis, 1981. [Autographed by BM (3)] [3 Copies], 1981
- PS3563.A4 M34 1975. Malamud, Bernard. *The Man in the Drawer*. English/Japanese. T ky : Eih sha, c1973. [Autographed by AM]
- PS3563.A4 N3 1952a. Malamud, Bernard. The Natural. English. New York: Farrar, Straus, and Cudahy, 1952., 1952
- PS3563.A4 N3 1968. Malamud, Bernard. *The Natural*. Czech. [Translated by Ervin Hrych] Olympia, 1968. [Autographed by AM], 1968
- PS3563.A4 N316 1984. Malamud, Bernard. *The Natural*. Italian. Milano: Edizione CDE S.p.A., c1984 (1985 printing). [Autographed by AM (3)] [3 Copies]
- PS3563.A4 N318 1984. Malamud, Bernard. *The Natural*. Spanish. Barcelona: Plaza & Janes Editores, S.A., 1984. [Autographed by AM], 1984
- PS3563.A4 N4. Malamud, Bernard. A New Life. English. New York: Farrar, Straus and Giroux, 1961. [2 Copies],

1961

PS3563.A4 N4 1961a. Malamud, Bernard. A New Life. English. London: Eyre & Spottiswoode, 1962, c1961.
PS3563.A4 N4125 1965. Malamud, Bernard. A New Life. Danish. [Copenhagen?]: Aschehoug, 1965., 1965
Malamud, Bernard. A New Life. Danish. Copenhagen: Aschehoug, 1967. [Autographed by AM (2)] [2 Copies], 1967
58020207. Malamud, Bernard. A New Life. Finnish. Jyväskylä: Gummerus, 1966. [Autographed by AM], 1966
PS3563.A4 N4154 1962. Malamud, Bernard. A New Life. Hebrew. Tel Aviv: Am Oved, 1962. [Autographed by AM]

(2)] [2 Copies], 1962

PS3563.A4 N4155 1975. Malamud, Bernard. *A New Life*. Hungarian. Budapest: Európa Könyvkiadó, 1986. [Autographed by AM] [3 Copies], 1986

47315819. Malamud, Bernard. A New Life. Japanese. Japan: 1963. [Autographed by AM]

PS3563.A4 N4178 1961. Malamud, Bernard. *A New Life*. Slovenian. [Ljubljana?]: Cankarjeva založba, c1961. [Autographed by AM]

PS3563.A4 N418 1966. Malamud, Bernard. A New Life. Spanish. Madrid: Alianza Editorial/Editorial Lumen, 1966. [Autographed by AM], 1966

PS3563.A4 P4 1990. Malamud, Bernard; edited and introduced by Robert Giroux. *The People, and Uncollected Stories*. English. New York: Farrar, Straus, Giroux, c1990.

PS3563.A4 P5. Malamud, Bernard. *Pictures of Fidelman*. English. New York: Farrar, Straus, Giroux, 1969. [Autographed by BM], 1969

Malamud, Bernard. Pictures of Fidelman. English/Japanese. T ky : Bunri, [1970?]. [Autographed by AM]

PS3563.A4 P5127 1970. Malamud, Bernard. *Pictures of Fidelman*. Dutch. Amsterdam: Van Gennep, 1970. [Autographed by AM], 1970

Malamud, Bernard. Pictures of Fidelman. German. Köln: Kiepenheuer & Witsch, 1975. [Autographed by BM], 1975

Malamud, Bernard. Pictures of Fidelman. Italian. Turin: Giulio Einaudi Editore, 1973. [Autographed by AM], 1973

- 33572536. Malamud, Bernard. *Pictures of Fidelman*. Japanese. T ky : Kawadeshob shinsha, 1970. [Autographed by BM (1)] [Autographed by AM (1)] [2 Copies], 1970
- PS3563.A4 P518 1975. Malamud, Bernard. *Pictures of Fidelman*. Spanish. Barcelona: Editorial Lumen, 1975. [Autographed by AM], 1975

PS3563.A4 R4. Malamud, Bernard. *Rembrandt's Hat*. English. New York: Fararr-Straus-Giroux, 1973. [Autographed by BM], 1973

- PS3563.A4 R4127 1975. Malamud, Bernard. Rembrandt's Hat. Dutch. Amsterdam: Meulenhoff, c1975.
- PS3653.A4 R414 1980. Malamud, Bernard. *Rembrandt's Hat*. French. [Paris]: Flammarion, 1980. [2 Copies] [Autographed by AM (2)], 1980
- 3-462-01183-9. Malamud, Bernard. *Rembrandt's Hat*. German. [Berlin]: Kiepenheuer & Witsch, 1977. [3 Copies] [Autographed by BM (2)] [Autographed by AM (1)], 1977
- PS3563.A4 R4155 1980. Malamud, Bernard. *Rembrandt's Hat*. Hungarian. Budapest: Európa, 1980. [Autographed by BM], 1980

PS3563.A4 R4165 1975. Malamud, Bernard. *Rembrandt's Hat.* Japanese. T ky : Shueisha, 1975. [3 Copies] [Autographed by AM (3)], 1975

PS3563.A4 R425 1974. Malamud, Bernard. *Rembrandt's Hat*. Japanese/English. T ky : Eih sha, c1973. [Autographed by AM]

Malamud, Bernard. *Selected Stories of Bernard Malamud*. English/Japanese. T ky : Nan'un-Do, [1973?]. [Autographed by AM], [1973?]

Malamud, Bernard. Selected Works of American Writers 2: Bernard Malamud. English/Japanese. [Publisher unknown], 1979., 1979

Malamud, Bernard. Short Stories. English/Japanese. T ky : Eichosa, 1975., 1975

PS3563.A4 T4. Malamud, Bernard. *The Tenants*. English. New York, Farrar, Straus and Giroux, 1971. [Autographed by BM], 1971

PS3563.A4 T4127 1972. Malamud, Bernard. *The Tenants*. Dutch. Amsterdam: Meulenhoff, c1972. [Autographed by AM (2)] [2 Copies]

PS3563.A4 T414 1976. Malamud, Bernard. *The Tenants*. French. Paris: Éditions du Seuil, 1976. [Autographed by AM (4)] [4 Copies], 1976

PS3563.M292TH 1973. Malamud, Bernard. *The Tenants*. Hebrew. Tel Aviv: Am Oved, 1973. [Autographed by AM (2)] [2 Copies], 1973

PS3563.A4 T4155 1977. Malamud, Bernard. The Tenants. Hungarian. [Budapest]: Európa Könyvkiadó, c1977.

[Autographed by AM (3)] [3 Copies]

- PS3563.A4 T4168 1974. Malamud, Bernard. *The Tenants*. Portuguese. Rio de Janeiro: Editora Artenova, c1974. [Autographed by AM]
- 84-233-0889-8. Malamud, Bernard. *The Tenants*. Spanish. Barcelona: Ediciones Destino, 1975. [Autographed by AM], 1975
- PS3563.A4 T63 1972. Malamud, Bernard. *To Kiev and The Last Mohican*. English/Japanese. T ky : Asahi Press, 1972. [Autographed by AM], 1972
- PS3563.A4 Z614 2007. Davis, Philip. *Bernard Malamud: A Writer's Life*. English. New York: Oxford University Press, 2007.
- PS3563.A4 Z887 2006. Smith, Janna Malamud. *My Father is a Book: A Memoir of Bernard Malamud*. English. Boston: Houghton Mifflin, 2006.